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Dear friends,

This issue of  Synergies captures the impact you, our 
donors, have on Baldwin Wallace University. We see 
the impact of  your support on our students’ success, 
in the quality of  our programs and in the role we 
play in Northeast Ohio’s business and cultural  
communities and beyond. Every gift adds up to 
create this kind of  impact, and together, we make a 
lasting difference for BW.

As we look back at our accomplishments last year, 
we celebrate the launching of  several new endowed 
scholarships and the work of  our faculty and staff 
to prepare students for the professional world by 
cultivating entrepreneurial skill sets. We applaud the 
accomplishments of  our athletes, current and past, 
and our student performers’ imprint in the local and 
national arts communities. Lastly, but certainly not 
the least, we continue to be awed by the commitment 
of  our service-minded students who raise dollars for 
important causes, build houses and make the world 
a better place in which to live. Your collective gifts 
make these impacts possible.

We experience community in the fullest sense at BW, 
and I am privileged and grateful to be a part of  it. 
Thank you for making it all happen.

 

All good wishes,

Robert C. Helmer, President
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SEPTEMBER
Grant keeps at-risk students on track
BW received a significant College Success grant from 
Great Lakes Community Investments to support efforts 
to retain at-risk first-year students. Funds have supported 
the creation of an alert system where students facing 
academic, personal or financial hardships that may derail 
their academic goals are directed to campus support 
services that will keep them on-track towards graduation. 

NOVEMBER
“A Chorus Line” debuts
BW’s Music Theatre department in 
collaboration with the Department 
of Theatre and Dance, launched 
another unforgettable fall musical 
with “A Chorus Line” in November. 
Eye-popping dance sequences 
and gripping dialogue marked 
the production, which featured 
a line-up of BW’s top performers. 
Donna McKechnie, the Tony-award 
winning actress who played the 
role of “Cassie” in the Broadway 
run of the show, visited campus for 
a weekend and offered coaching 
and feedback to the two students 
sharing the role of Cassie. 

FEBRUARY
14 years of dancing for a cause
BW’s 14th Annual Dance Marathon raised a record-setting 
$43,625 for the Elizabeth Glaser Pediatric AIDS Foundation 
(EGPAF), the largest amount in BW history.  Nearly 120  
students, faculty, staff and alumni danced the 12-hour event  
on February 28. BW has raised approximately $340,000 over 
the past 14 years in the effort to eliminate pediatric AIDS.  
Student Director Annette Fetter ’15, who participated in  
the event all of her four years on campus, emphasized the  
significance of the dancers, donors and organizers on the 
event’s mission:  “We are making an impact on the world as  
we fight toward an AIDS-free generation.”

MARCH
BIG GIVE doubles its impact
Donors doubled the reward on BW’s second annual 
BIG GIVE, held March 31. BW’s annual day of giving 
encourages alumni, faculty, staff, students and friends 
to support the University. This year’s BIG GIVE saw  
750 individuals donate, including 124 students and 
more than half of BW employees, contributing a total  
of $136,516. Gifts were matched with generous  
support from a group of alumni and friends who  
contributed $55,000 to the effort.

MAY
Largest gift in BW history 
Trustee Stephen Boesel ’68 honored the impact  
of BW’s School of Business on his life and career 
with a $15 million gift creating a permanent 
endowment to support renewable scholarships, 
faculty support, a speaker series and experiential 
learning. A portion of the gift will support key 
initiatives in other areas of campus.

APRIL
BW Olympian receives a lasting tribute 
A new likeness of BW legend Harrison “Bones” 
Dillard ’49 is in fine form in front of Finnie Stadium. 
The life-size bronze statue of Dillard, leaping over a 
hurdle, was unveiled at a ceremony April 18 and  
serves as a lasting tribute to Dillard’s athletic prowess  
and impact on Baldwin Wallace athletic history.  
Dillard, a Cleveland native, was a four-time Olympic  
gold medalist and the only man ever to win gold 
in both the sprints and high hurdles.  Dillard’s 
long-time friend and teammate, Ted Theodore ’51, 
led the campaign to raise dollars for the statue. 

Habitat for Humanity – Building Walls event 
Over 80 BW students, faculty and staff teamed up 
for the third year in a row to build walls for a new 
Habitat for Humanity house. With construction 
taking place in the Bonds parking lot, volunteers 
gathered and worked together on a cold spring 
Saturday to build the structure of a new home for 
a needy Lorain County family.

JANUARY
Women’s basketball coach celebrates 
milestone win
BW’s Head Women’s Basketball Coach Cheri Harrer 
celebrated her 500th game win on January 17 
when BW defeated Ohio Northern University, 
69-64. The win makes Harrer, who celebrates 
25 years on the BW coaching staff, the second 
women’s basketball coach in 113 years of the Ohio 
Athletic Conference to achieve this milestone. 
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Profit & Loss Statement  as of 6/30/2015  

 Fiscal 2015 Fiscal 2014
 7/1/14 to 6/30/15 7/1/13 to 6/30/14
 Unaudited Audited  

Revenue  
Tuition & Fees $      97,481,109 $    94,911,000
Operating Gifts  1,915,256 1,346,000
Auxiliary Revenue 19,387,143 18,630,000
Endowment Earnings & Interest 1,950,917 1,587,000
Seminars 603,587 619,000
Federal Work Study &  
Organized Activities 640,033 657,000

Total Revenue $  121,978,045 $ 117,750,000

Student Financial Aid (34,688,235) (34,043,000)

Adjusted Revenue $  87,289,810 $ 83,707,000
  
Expenses  

Labor  
Faculty Salaries $      19,530,513 $      18,149,218 
Administrative & Staff Salaries       20,064,837       19,914,645
Student Wages 2,583,183 2,550,085
Other Wages 359,170 359,052

Total Salaries & Wages 42,537,703 40,973,000
Benefits 13,749,452 11,436,000

Total Labor $     56,287,155 $     52,409,000
  
Non-Labor  
Overhead Costs 11,618,829 11,275,712
Contracted Services 5,200,013 5,066,913
Cost of Goods Sold 5,512,637 5,510,353
Other 2,376,080 2,426,863
Debt Interest 663,149 593,980
Depreciation 5,000,287 4,811,179

Total Non Labor $     30,267,417 $     29,685,000 
 

Total Expenses $  86,554,572 $ 82,094,000 
 

Positive Margin $        735,238   $    1,613,000

SOURCES OF GIFT INCOME*
Total: $7,028,882

Endowments
$1,136,775Capital 

Projects
$2,561,227

Trustees
$1,438,333

Alumni
$3,253,337

Friends
$398,127

Current Students
$6,428

Faculty,  
Staff, Emeriti

$111,054

Parents
$100,529

Corporations,  
Organizations, 
Foundations 
and the OFIC
$1,721,074

ENDOWMENT
in millions at June 30

 2010              2011             2012             2013   2014   2015

$103.9
$119.7 $114.0

$125.3
$141.4

$157.7

WHERE GIFTS ARE DESIGNATED*
Total: $7,028,882

Restricted
Current Funds

$1,966,760

Unrestricted
Annual Giving
$1,364,120

*A one-time transformational gift designated for the University   
  endowment has been omitted from each pie chart.



$10,000 and above
Anonymous (2)
Mrs. Margaret Barr ’46* H
Mr. David Bertoni ’83
Mr. William ’55* and  
    Mrs. Joan ’56* Beyer H
Mr. Stephen ’68 and  
    Mrs. Jacquelyn* Boesel
Mr. George Boyer ’51 H
Dr. Robert and Mrs. Janet ’66 Brown
Mr. John and Mrs. Joan Burke
Mr. Willard ’52 and  
    Mrs. Donna ’54 Carmel H
The Carmel Family Foundation
Ms. Dolores Chiappetta*
Mr. Robert and  
    Mrs. Pamela ’71 Connolly
Mr. James ’58 and  
    Mrs. Jane ’60 Davidson H
Mr. Howard and  
    Mrs. Shirley ’56 Engle H
Mr. James and Mrs. Linda Francis
Mr. Daniel ’77 and Mrs. Lynn Hagen
Dr. Michael Jr., ’58 and  
    Mrs. Barbara Hanna  H
Mr. James ’51* and  
    Mrs. Altha Hayes H
Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Susan Hodgson
Mr. James ’57 and Dr. Mary Houston
Mr. Edward Hyland, Jr. ’76
Mrs. Mary Jane James
Dr. Elbert ’45* and  
    Mrs. Carolyn ’48* Jasper Trust H
Mrs. Eleanore Kleist ’40
Mr. Thomas Konkoly ’68 and  
    Mr. David Soltesz* H
Ms. Carolyn Korsmeyer
Mr. John ’65 and Mrs. Judith Kropf
Mr. John Lanigan, Jr. ’89 MBA
Ms. Carole Maatz H
Ms. Michelle Macartney ’85, ’89  
    MBA, and Dr. Kim Schaeffer
Dr. Alex ’52 and  
    Mrs. Doris Malaspina
Mr. Scott ’89 and Mrs. Julie Mawaka
The Merkle Foundation

Mr. Jeffrey and Ms. April Mosser
Mr. Richard Neptune ’72*
Mr. Richard and Mrs. Helen Parker
Mr. Clarence “Pete” Peterson ’50 H
Mr. Stephen ’65 and  
    Mrs. Elizabeth ’66 Pettit
Mrs. Carole Ratcliffe ’68
Mrs. Phyllis Reed ’44* H
Ms. Gayle Reynolds ’74* H
Mr. James ’62 and  
    Mrs. Jean ’61 Robejsek
Mr. John Schanz ’53
Mr. Walter* and  
    Mrs. Marna ’61 Schulz  H
Mrs. Marjorie Sinnema* H
Charles and Mary Jane Spahr Trust H
Mrs. Eileen Stevens ’38* H
Mr. William, Jr. ’72 and  
    Mrs. Pamela Summers H
Ms. Elizabeth Swailes ’65
Mr. C. Lee ’76 and  
    Mrs. Catherine ’76 Thomas
Mr. James ’58 and Mrs. Sally Thomas
Mr. R. Scott ’82 and  
    Mrs. Donna ’84 Thomas
Dr. John Tomko
Mr. Floyd, III ’80 and  
    Mrs. Christine Trouten
Mr. Michael Vadini ’83
Mr. William and  
    Mrs. Beverly ’69 Van Duzer
Mrs. Phyllis Wilson ’57 H
Mrs. Laurene Young H
Mr. Christopher Zito ’80 and  
    Mrs. Chari Borato-Zito ’92

$5,000-$9,999
Anonymous (1)
Mrs. Mitta Angell ’63
Mr. Jay Baumler
Mr. Donald ’69 and  
    Mrs. Elaine Bogus H
Mrs. Georgia Anna Bonds* H
Mrs. Catherine Bremner
Mr. Christopher ’88 and  
    Mrs. Laurie Byke

Ms. Ann Carrott
Mr. Gregory Carrott
Mr. James ’52 and  
    Mrs. Carole Chapman
The Honorable Joseph ’49 and  
    Mrs. Beverly Cirigliano
Dr. Patrick and  
    Mrs. Angela ’78, ’83 MAEd, Cosiano
Mr. Ryan Cross ’97 H
Ms. Jane Delcamp ’67 H
Mr. William ’63 and  
    Mrs. Leslie ’64 Doster
Mr. Patrick ’71 and  
    Mrs. Daryl ’72 Dunlavy H
Estate of  Ruth Ellis ’43*
Ms. Gina France
Dr. Robert and Mrs. Linda Helmer
Mr. Richard Kamman* H
Mr. Steven ’69 and  
    Mrs. Sharon Koenig H
Mr. Jeffrey Lewis ’65
Dr. Neal Malicky H
Dr. Kenneth Marks ’65 H
Rev. David and Mrs. Jeanne Martin
Mr. Keith and Mrs. Joan Mathews
Mr. Mark Meriam* H
Mr. W. Scott ’84 and  
    Mrs. Susan ’85 Merk
Mr. Samuel and Mrs. Maria Miller H
Mr. Robert* and  
    Mrs. Judith ’82 Minium H
Mr. Steven ’60 and  
    Mrs. Dolly ’61 Minter H
Mr. George Jr., ’64 and  
    Mrs. Theresa Morris
Dr. Alexander Nalbach and  
    Dr. Marc Vincent
Ms. Laraine Neighbarger ’64
Mr. John, Jr. ’70 and  
    Mrs. Pamela Payne 
Mr. Allen and Mrs. Ruth ’52 Theis H
Mr. Scott Theodore
Mr. Ted ’51 and  
    Mrs. Irene ’53 Theodore H
Ms. Jane Van Auken
Dr. Jeffrey West ’78 H
Mr. James and Mrs. Maria Wymer

$2,500-$4,999
Anonymous (2)
Mr. Mark ’76 and Mrs. Michele Allio
Ms. Jeanette Anders H
Mr. Daniel ’90 and  
    Mrs. Aimee Andrews

Mr. Terry and Mrs. Susan Autry
Mr. Erik Bartholomy ’89
Mr. Clyde ’53 and Mrs. Gail Bartter H
Dr. Rosemary Boston ’62 and  
    Ms. Scarlett Daley
Mrs. Margaret Carpenter ’41
Mr. James ’79 and  
    Mrs. Cindy ’78 Connell
Mrs. Robin Cottingham ’79, ’96 EMBA
Dr. John Cox ’64
Mr. Jonathan and Ms. Kerrie Crane
Mr. George ’84 and Mrs. Anna Davison
Mr. John, Jr. and Mrs. Esther ’62 Dick
Miss Norma Dolezal ’34 H
Mr. Gordon and Mrs. Agnes ’76 Dover
Dr. Robert ’65 and  
   Mrs. Marcia ’93 Ebert
Mr. Richard ’70, ’76 MBA, and Mrs. 
    Cleda ’83, ’90 MAEd, Fletcher H
Mr. Robert Gedeon
Mr. Matt and Mrs. Rachael Guinto
Dr. Joyce Hagel-Silverman ’59  
   and Mr. Charles Silverman
Dr. Donald ’51 and Mrs. Ruth ’69,  
   ’79 MAEd, Hagen H
Mr. Dale Hlavin ’72
Mr. Harry ’51 and  
    Mrs. Janice ’51 Holland
Mr. Frederick and  
    Mrs. Susanne ’76 Howarth
Mr. Thomas and  
    Mrs. Cathy Huenefeld
Dr. Thomas ’66 and  
    Mrs. Penny ’66 Jones
Ms. Lorraine Kainuma ’86 and  
    Mr. Tom Speeter
Mrs. Renee Kitts
Dr. Anthony and  
    Mrs. Patricia ’91 Lauria H
Mr. Rollin ’60 and  
    Mrs. Leda Linderman H
Mr. Daniel and  
    Mrs. Margaret “Muggsy” ’59 Mason
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Anita* May H
Mr. Richard ’53 and  
    Mrs. Jane ’53 Nash H
Mr. Steve ’69 and Mrs. Laura Nobil
Mr. Peter ’83 and  
    Mrs. Jenny ’01 Primeau
Mr. John ’61 and  
    Mrs. Nancy Riemenschneider
Mr. Chuck ’86 and  
    Mrs. Katherine Rotuno
Ms. Megan Ryberg ’13
Charles Saunders ’63* Trust H
Mr. Randolph and Mrs. Nancy Spoth

Mr. Geoffrey ’96 and  
    Mrs. Karolyn Stayer
Prof. Suzanne and  
    Mr. Rudolph ’62 Strew
Mr. Mark ’75 and  
    Mrs. Stephanie Summers
Mr. James and  
    Mrs. Carol Templeman
Ms. Susan Van Vorst
Mr. Larry ’65 and  
    Mrs. Karen VanVoorhis
Mrs. J. Carol Zajkowski ’57

$1,000-$2,499
Anonymous (4)
Mr. James and Mrs. Carol ’66 Anderson
Mr. Rex ’43* and  
    Mrs. Helen ’44 Ankrom
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Jan ’57 Archer
Mrs. Lois Armington ’51
Mr. George ’58 and Mrs. Jo Asadorian H
Mrs. Jean Astrop ’57
Mr. Walter and Mrs. Laura ’88 Avdey
Mr. Richard ’48 and  
    Mrs. Florence Baker
Mr. Michael ’88 and  
    Mrs. Karen Baraona
Dr. Gerald ’53 and  
    Mrs. Carol Barnett H
Mr. Burdette Barth ’41 H
Mr. Theodore ’66 and  
    Mrs. Esther ’68 Barto
Dr. Sally Bauer ’66
Prof. June Baughman
Mr. Charlie ’65 and  
    Mrs. Mary Becker H
Mr. Clifford Bemis ’70 H
Mr. Dennis and Mrs. Amy ’81 Bender
Mr. Anthony Berni ’95
Mr. Ernest Biebel
Mr. James Bills ’90
Mr. Duane Jr., ’84 and  
    Mrs. Carla Bishop
Ms. Katherine Blum ’74,’91 MBA
Mr. Gerald ’56 and  
    Mrs. Jo ’56, ’93 EMBA, Boggs
Dr. Lawrence and  
    Mrs. Bonnie ’62 Boram H
Mr. Kenneth and Mrs. Nancy ’80,  
    ’84 MBA, Boulter H
Mr. Dwight ’80 and  
    Mrs. Susan Bowden
Mr. Paul and  
    Mrs. Christine ’84 Branstad
Mr. Corey ’12 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Sandy Brayer

Mr. Thomas ’68 and  
    Mrs. Jane ’67 Brooks
Ms. Virginia Brooks ’66
Dr. Margaret Brooks-Terry ’66
Mrs. Vyrl Brown ’43
Mr. Scott ’94 EMBA, and  
    Mrs. Lauri Brua
Mr. James ’49 and  
    Mrs. Maureen Buchwald
Mr. Charles ’58 and  
    Mrs. Charlene Budd
Mr. Kenneth Burt ’00 and  
    Dr. Eric Gamboa
Mrs. Margaret Callinan ’89
Dr. Mary Anne Cavicchi
Mr. Lee ’81 EMBA, and  
    Mrs. Loretta Chaplin H
Ms. Emily Clark ’02
Ms. Loretta Clark ’61 and  
    Mr. Dave Downing
Mr. Paul ’81 MBA, and Mrs. Jill Clark
Mr. G. Michael and  
    Mrs. Susan ’85 Clark H
Mr. Corey ’07 and  
    Mrs. Elizabeth ’07 Clay
Dr. Ronald ’58 and  
    Mrs. Sheri ’59 Cole
Mr. George ’59 and  
    Mrs. Martha Connolly
Ms. Roberta Cripps ’59 H
Mr. William Crotser ’49
Dr. James ’57 and Mrs. Persis ’57,  
    ’80 MAEd, Currens H
Mr. David ’79 and  
    Mrs. Jackie ’79 Currie
Mr. Thomas and  
    Mrs. Barbara Cwiklinski
Mr. Benjamin Czarnota ’04
Col. Arthur ’53 and  
    Mrs. Elaine Daoulas
Mr. Kevin ’99 and  
    Mrs. Christine ’01 Davenport H
Dr. Pierre and Mrs. Beth ’89 David
Mr. Owen ’64 and  
    Mrs. Joan ’67 Davidson
Mr. Charlie ’56 and  
    Mrs. Virginia Deeds
Mr. Keith ’90 and  
    Mrs. Alicia Demmerle
Mr. Richard ’59 and  
    Mrs. Patricia Draper
Mr. Michael ’73 and  
    Mrs. Denise Dubyak
Mr. Raymond ’51 and  
    Mrs. Jane ’52 Ernest
Mr. Howard, Jr. ’65 and  
    Mrs. Lucy ’65, ’95 MBA, Evans

Mrs. Mae Ferguson ’63*
Mr. David Flamberg ’85 MBA
Dr. Ronald Fleming ’54 and  
    Mrs. Katherine Fort ’55
Mr. Christian Foster ’69 and  
    Dr. France Cordova
Mr. Robert ’75 and  
    Mrs. Charlotte Fricker
Mr. Hunt ’68 and  
    Mrs. Gail ’68 Gammel
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Jayne Garrett
Dr. Joseph ’06 and  
    Mrs. Samantha ’05 George
Mr. John ’68 and Mrs. Judith ’61 Gill
Miss Lynne Glaiter ’63
Dr. Bonnie Glaser ’59
Mrs. Doris Grame
Ms. Hellen Greenway ’87
Mr. James, Jr. ’71 and  
    Mrs. Barbara Greetham H
Mr. Harold ’51 and  
    Mrs. Alma Gene ’51 Guenther H
Mr. Jeffrey ’72 and  
    Mrs. Patty ’72 Haines
Mr. Melvin Hakola ’51
Mrs. Elaine Hammond ’55
Dr. Chungsim Han and  
    Mr. Charles Shalkhauser

Mrs. Amy Herlehy ’84
Mr. Donald ’72 and  
    Mrs. Barbara Hershey
Dr. John* and Mrs. Janice Heter H
Mr. Robert ’77, ’89 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Joanne ’79 Heun
Mr. Kenneth ’73 and  
    Mrs. Kathleen Hignett
Mr. Ted ’71 and  
    Mrs. Janice Hlavaty H
Mr. Andrew ’83 and  
    Mrs. Robin ’82 Hoehn
Mr. Richard ’80 and  
    Mrs. Christine ’79 Holdrup H
Mr. Ronald Hollis ’77 MAEd
Mr. William Jr., ’71 and  
    Mrs. Cynthia Horr
Mr. Thomas and  
    Mrs. Lois ’54 Houston
Dr. John ’67 and Mrs. Dee ’67 Hoyt
Dr. Joseph ’81 MAEd, and  
    Mrs. Joan Hruby
Mr. Neal ’63 and  
    Mrs. Cheryl Hubbard
Mr. Bruce and Mrs. Stacey ’92 Hunt
Mr. James ’86 and  
    Mrs. Marilyn ’89 Jaroszewski
Mr. Alan Javorcky ’61

Honor Roll of Donors
Baldwin Wallace University acknowledges and thanks the 
following donors who have supported BW at the $500 and 
more level in the last fiscal year.  While all gifts are important 
to the University, we honor and celebrate philanthropy 
at this level for its significant impact on BW students, 
programs and facilities. For a complete list of donors, go to 
www.bw.edu/giving/thank-you
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IMPACT 
2014–15 : 10 Summer Scholars, all top students in their academic programs, were mentored by  

faculty in summer research experiences on the BW campus. 

Floyd Adams  
Scholarship
Last fall, BW’s Institute for  
Learning in Retirement (ILR), 
an organization providing lifelong 
educational opportunities to senior 
adults, was surprised to receive 
an estate gift from ILR supporter  
Dolores Chiappetta, who passed away in 2014. With several options for this 
gift, the ILR board chose to establish a scholarship in honor of  Dr. Floyd Adams, 
a well-loved and respected founder of  and professor in BW’s ILR West campus. 
Dr. Adams was pleased with this honor but passed away unexpectedly weeks after 
learning of  it. A passionate teacher, he is remembered by his students and friends 
for bringing humor, music and respect, both for the subject and the audience, to 
his classroom. To honor his memory and his service to the U.S. military, the ILR 
established the Dr. Floyd Adams Scholarship, providing financial support to U.S. 
veteran students and students majoring in history, education or philosophy at BW.

IMPACT 
2014–15 : 5,366 alumni, parents, faculty, staff, trustees, students and friends gave to BW in 

2014–15. All gifts, regardless of  size, make an impact. For a complete list of  
donors, go to www.bw.edu/giving/thank-you.



Mr. Rudolf  and Mrs. Joan Kamper
Mr. Jeffrey Keller ’02, ’03 MBA
Mr. Donald Kelly ’57
Dr. William ’63 and Mrs. Ellen Kelso
Mr. David and  
    Mrs. Deborah Kendrick
Mr. Andrew Killian ’65 H
Ms. Marion Konstantynovich ’94
Mr. Terry ’65 and  
    Mrs. Pamela Krivak
Mr. Kevin ’95 and  
    Mrs. Meredith Kropf
Mr. Ronald ’58 and  
    Mrs. Sylvia ’65 Kuhns
Dr. Edward ’71 and  
    Mrs. Katherine ’71 Kvet
Mr. Charles Lafferty ’73
Mrs. MaryLou Lamb ’72
Mr. Thomas* and  
    Mrs. Anne LaMotte
Mr. Stephen Lappert
Mrs. Patricia Ann Lawrence ’60
Mr. David Leyerle ’61
Dr. Richard and Mrs. Laura ’83 Little
Mr. Michael ’78 and  
    Mrs. Karen Maher
Mr. Wayne ’69 and  
    Mrs. Kathleen Marshall
Mr. Charles Masa ’01
Mr. Wade ’89 and Mrs. Amy Massad
Mr. Edgar and  
    Mrs. Barbara ’58 Maugans
Dr. James Maxwell, Jr. ’73
Mr. Joseph ’51 and  
    Mrs. Marlene Mayer
Mr. Lynn and Mrs. Rose Mayer
Dr. James and  
    Dr. Nita Arora McCargar
Mr. Shawn ’02 and  
    Mrs. Lisa McCormick
Mr. Ronald and Mrs. Lois ’65 McIntyre
Mrs. J. Kathleen McKenna ’70 Barber 
    and Mr. Dave Barber
Mr. Charles and Mrs. Paula ’58 Mealey
Dr. James Medling ’72 and  
    Ms. Patricia Franta
Mr. Richard and  
    Mrs. Janet ’76 Mehnert
Mrs. Joanne Miller ’48 H
Mr. Mark Miller
Mr. Gene ’53 and  
    Mrs. Mollie Molnar H
Mr. James and  
    Mrs. Claudia ’71 Monnett
Mr. G. David Moon H
Rev. Dr. Alyce ’51 and Dr. Roy Mullen

Mr. Brian Jr.,  
    and Mrs. Michelle ’91 Nason
Vice Adm. Peter Neffenger ’77  
    and Ms. Gail Staba
Mr. Julius ’49 and Mrs. Ann Nemeth
Mr. Don and  
    Mrs. Joanne ’57 Norenberg H
Mr. Michael ’69 and  
    Mrs. Linda Occhipinti
Mr. David ’76 and  
    Mrs. Kathleen Odorizzi
Mr. C. Dwight and  
    Mrs. Shirley Oltman
Mrs. Katherine Overmyer ’60
Mr. Thomas ’91 and  
    Mrs. Darleen Patton
Mr. Paul and Mrs. Miriam Pendleton
Mrs. Marie Peterson ’61*
Mr. Patrick ’86 and Mrs. Erin Ploucha
Mr. Morris and  
    Mrs. Polyxeni ’70 Potter
Dr. William ’52 and  
    Mrs. Pamela Prokasy
Mr. John ’72 and Mrs. Joan Ragsdale
Dr. Frederick ’50 and  
    Mrs. Carol ’50 Rakowsky H
Mr. Thomas ’66 and  
    Mrs. Helen ’66 Rathburn H
Mr. Donald Rebar
Mr. Christopher Reid ’69 and  
    Mrs. Randi Thompson H
Mr. William ’83 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Kathleen ’84 Reniff
Mr. George and Mrs. Letitia Richard
Mr. Christian Riemenschneider ’86
Mrs. Judith Riemenschneider H
Mr. Allan ’54  and Mrs. Charlotte Rodd
Mr. Robert and  
     Mrs. Veronica ’96 Runcis
Mr. Frank and Mrs. Pamela ’70 Ryle
Ms. Kathleen Sands ’66
Mr. William Sano ’67 H
Mr. Robert ’85 and Mrs. Diane Scelza
Mr. Andrew Schmitz ’96 and  
    Mr. Thomas Bell
Mr. Richard ’56 and  
    Mrs. Audrie Schnaterbeck
Mr. Carl ’62 and  
    Mrs. Eugenia Schoendorfer
Mr. Robert Schrock ’53
Mr. Geoffrey Scovil
Mr. John ’65 and Mrs. Rita Scovil
Mr. Thomas ’71 and  
    Mrs. Jacquelin Seddon H
Mr. William ’60 and  
    Rev. Ruth ’60 Shannon

Mr. David ’90 and  
    Mrs. Monica ’91 Shrader
Mr. David ’64 and  
    Mrs. Rennie Siebenhar
Mrs. Elisabeth Simon H
Mrs. Nancy Skabar ’71
Ms. Connie Smith ’86
Mrs. Doris Snedeker ’46 H
Mr. Kevin Soflkiancs ’09, ’09 AMBA
Mr. Jonathan ’68 and  
    Mrs. Cleo ’71 Sonneborn
Mrs. Virginia Sorg
Mr. Robert ’59 and  
    Mrs. Sue ’58 Spellman
Dr. Dan ’62 and  
    Mrs. Cynthia Spengler H
Mr. Rodney ’85 and  
    Mrs. Deborah ’86 Sprang
Dr. Robert ’73 and  
    Mrs. Jo ’74 Steneck

Mr. Lee ’48 and  
    Mrs. Mary Ann Templeton
Mr. Jonathan Terry ’76
Mr. Thomas ’64 and  
    Mrs. Sandra Thieman
Mr. David ’74 and Mrs. Mickie Toetz
Mr. Daniel Tompkins
Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Diane Tyrrell H
Dr. Donald ’71 and  
     Mrs. Jane ’71 Underwood
Dr. Melvin and Mrs. Elizabeth Unger
Mr. Mark and  
    Mrs. Maryellen ’99 Valaitis
Mr. Jackman and Mrs. Jane Vodrey
Mr. Butch and Mrs. Ruth Walker
Mr. Thomas and  
    Mrs. Shirley Waltermire
Mr. Boyd ’62 and  
    Mrs. Judith Warnsman
Mr. Kenneth ’75 and  
    Mrs. Mary Weber

Dr. Edward and  
    Mrs. Dorothy Weisberg
Dr. Rosemary Weltman
Dr. Edward ’55 and  
    Mrs. Diane White H
Mr. Harvey and Mrs. Leslie Wilcox
Mr. Ronald Wilcox and  
    Ms. Susan Sullivan
Ms. Judy Wilson and  
    Mr. George Merchant
Mr. Thomas Jr., ’79 and  
    Mrs. Janice Wilson
Mr. David Wuchinich
Mr. Michael and Mrs. Emiko Yang
Mr. Michael and Ms. Peggy Yen
Dr. John ’73 and Mrs. Martha Yezerski
Mr. John ’65 and  
    Mrs. Margaret Zinkand
Mr. Kenneth and Mrs. Ruth ’61 Zippler
Mr. Gregory Zito ’83
Mr. Gary ’74, ’84 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Orysia ’74 Zrimec

$500-$999
Anonymous (2)
Dr. Ghassan ’91 and  
    Dr. Karyn ’90 Abdallah
Mr. Paul, Jr. ’69 and Mrs. Kathleen ’83,  
    ’88 MAEd, Adams
Mr. Eric Angyal ’91 and  
    Mrs. Kathleen Zassick
Mr. John Arning ’69
Mrs. Kate Asbeck
Mr. James and Mrs. Becky Ashton
Ms. Kimberly Atkinson ’95, ’01 MBA
Mr. James ’71 and  
    Mrs. Patricia Aussem
Dr. William ’63 and Mrs. Hilda Bank
Dr. Laird Barber H
Mr. C. Peter ’76, ’81 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Lynne Barth
Mr. James Bartley ’73 and  
    Mr. Glenn Laible
Mr. Joseph ’70 and  
    Mrs. Kathleen ’69 Bassett
Ms. Martha Bauschka ’84, ’87 MBA
Mr. William ’68 and Mrs. Judith Beaty
Mr. Thomas ’82 and  
    Mrs. Rebecca Bechtel
Mr. Ernest ’79 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Georgia Bell
Rev. Larry ’74 and Mrs. Rose Bell
Mrs. Rebecca Berg ’67
Dr. Jeffery ’69 and Mrs. Carol Blake
Dr. Richard ’77 and  
    Mrs. Denise ’79 Bobulsky

Dr. Cathryn Booth-LaForce ’70 and  
    Mr. W. Ken LaForce
Dr. Laura “Kris” Bosworth ’67
Mr. Richard Brokopp
Mr. Reginald ’77 and Mrs. Becki Brooks
Mr. Curt ’90 and  
    Mrs. Donna Marie Brown H
Dr. Ronald ’58 and Mrs. Judith Bruce
Mr. Scott Burnham ’79 and  
    Ms. Dawna Lemaire ’80
Mr. James ’70 and  
    Mrs. Barbara Butcher
Mr. Thomas and  
    Mrs. Jeanne Campanella
Mrs. Carol Cash ’94 H
Mr. Ronald ’70 and Mrs. Barbara ’72, 
    ’92 MBA, Chidsey
Mr. Elton Coleman ’47 H
Mr. Jeffrey ’76 and  
    Mrs. Barb ’76 Collins
Ms. Janelle Cooper ’03
Dr. Larry ’58 and Mrs. Ann Cooper
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Suzanne Cordier
Dr. Victoria Covington H
Ms. Elaine Crane
Mrs. Berdie d’Aliberti ’52
Mr. John and Mrs. Ann ’67 Dahne H
Dr. William ’60 and Mrs. Janet ’60 Daly
Mr. Kenneth Dancik
Ms. Pamela Daniels
Mr. Ronald Deike ’91 and  
    Dr. Naomi Feldman
Mr. Kris ’78 and Mrs. Debi Diaz
Mr. Harold ’63 and  
    Mrs. Deborah Dietz
Mr. John and Mrs. Heidi DiGennaro H
Mr. Joseph DiLalla ’97
Dr. Trina and Mr. Terry Dobberstein
Dr. James ’74 and Mrs. Michelle Dossa
The Honorable Michael Dovilla ’97 H
Ms. Tracy Doyle ’80
Mr. Gary ’73 and Mrs. Lois Drenik
Mr. Glen ’65 and Mrs. Sharon Dreyer
Dr. Clayton and Mrs. Tamara Dusek
Miss Nancy Edmondson ’77 H
Miss Janet Edwards ’83
Mr. William Ehrman ’48
Ms. Patricia English ’84
Mr. Richard ’46 and Mrs. Peggy Eser
Dr. Guy and Mrs. Beth Farish
Dr. Lutul ’98 and Mrs. Tenisha Farrow
Mr. Gregory ’97, ’10 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Michelle ’97, ’04 MBA, Flanik

Mr. Charles ’69 and  
    Mrs. Mary Sue Foreman
Rev. Charlton Fotch ’67 and  
    Mrs. Sheila Dutton
Mr. Richard ’76 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Christie Frenchie
Mr. Robert Frick
Mr. Roger ’78 and Mrs. Sue ’78 Gaston
Mr. David ’82 and  
    Mrs. Barbara Gaume
Mrs. Harriette Geisinger H
Mr. Patrick ’77, ’81 MAEd, and  
    Mrs. Ann George
Mr. Robert ’55 and Mrs. Sharon Giles
Mr. Erik Gottfried ’99
Dr. Teresa Graham
Mr. Charles Griesinger
Mrs. Sally Gross ’65
Mrs. Carol Hamblet H
Mrs. Janice Hamilton ’63 H
Mr. Charles Harkness and  
    Mrs. Chante Gaulden
Mr. Bruce ’48 and Mrs. Phyllis Harlan
Mr. William ’70 and  
    Mrs. Peg ’71 Harper
Mr. Jack ’52 and  
    Mrs. Carrie ’53 Harrison 
Mr. George “Barry” Jr., ’69 and  
    Mrs. Dee Dee ’69 Heckler
Mrs. Mary Hedberg ’60 H
Mr. Paul ’71 and  
    Mrs. Elizabeth ’72 Hemminger
Mr. Edward Hendershot ’57
Mr. Philip Herman ’02
Miss Jill Herrick ’81 MAEd H
Mr. Douglas Hesche
Mr. David Hickle ’74
Mrs. Patricia Hildebrand
Dr. Stephen and  
    Mrs. Elaine ’80 Hilliard
Mr. John III, ’66 and  
    Mrs. Meg ’68 Hodge 
Mr. Dean ’76 and  
    Mrs. Susan ’75 Horger
Dr. Edward and Dr. Lynn ’92 Horvath
Mr. Stephen ’76 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Gail Horvath
Mr. Steven and Mrs. Diane ’86 Hupp
Mr. Gerald Hwasta ’91 and  
    Mrs. Erin Petersen
Mr. Jeff Istok ’90
Mr. John and Mrs. Lynn Jaeger
Mr. Rodell, Jr. ’68 and  
    Mrs. Suzanne Johnson
Mr. Allan and Mrs. Elaine ’50 Johnston

Ms. Julie Jones ’92
Mr. Daniel ’81 and Mrs. Cynthia Kalka
Mr. Shaun ’00 and  
    Mrs. Kim ’00 Kanary
Dr. George ’70 and  
    Mrs. Mary Kappakas
Ms. Elizabeth Kausch
Dr. Carolyn Kercsmar ’72 and  
    Dr. Robert Bast
Dr. Isaac ’62 and  
    Mrs. Heidi Kikawada
Mr. Richard ’58 and  
    Mrs. Audrey Kiplinger H
Mr. Glen ’70 and Mrs. Carol ’70 Konet
Mr. Merle Koppenhafer ’52 H
Dr. Michael ’89 and  
    Mrs. Sherri ’90 Kovach
Dr. Ernest ’50 and  
    Mrs. Carol ’50 Kozma
Mr. Shankar and  
    Mrs. Ranjani Krishnamurthy
Dr. Duane and Mrs. Lenore Kuentz
Mr. Andrew LaBadie ’00, ’03 MAEd,  
    and Dr. Daniel Brelsford
Mr. David ’95, ’05 MBA, and  
    Dr. Brandi LaBanc H
Deacon Daniel Lacey ’67
Mr. Glen ’80 and Mrs. Christine Lair
Mr. Robert ’56 and  
    Mrs. Dorothy Lawyer
Mr. Robert Lee ’56
Mr. Bryce Lemley ’51
Mr. Matthew Lengauer ’05
Mr. Howard, Jr. and  
    Mrs. Loretta Lewis
Mr. Thomas and  
    Mrs. Margaret Limbert H
Mr. Robert ’51 and  
    Mrs. Maureen Lorenz H
Mr. William ’57 and Mrs. Barbara Lowe
Mr. Daniel and Mrs. Deborah ’79 Lucas
Mr. Christopher Lytle ’72 and  
    Ms. Sarah McCann
Mr. William and Mrs. Susie MacDonald
Mr. John ’61 and Mrs. Peggy Magaw
Mrs. JoAn Male ’53 H
Mr. William Jr., and  
    Mrs. Judy ’61 Marin H
Mr. John Jr., ’71 and  
    Mrs. Elizabeth ’71 Marsh
Mr. Wilkinson and  
    Mrs. Marilyn ’63 Marvel
Dr. Kelly ’92 and Mrs. Rose Maxwell
Mr. William McDiarmid ’50
Mr. Thomas ’79 and  
    Mrs. Carolyn McGee

Honor Roll of Donors, continued

Synergies  For a complete list of donors go to www.bw.edu/giving/thank-you Special Issue 98 Special Issue *Deceased           H Heritage Society                                                  Synergies

IMPACT 
2014–15 : 19 pianos were donated through the Conservatory of  Music’s All-Steinway campaign.  

Gifts from alumni, faculty, staff, students and friends of  the University bring the total 
number of  pianos received during the campaign to 88.

The Deborah  
Macartney Czatt  
Memorial  
Scholarship

Four years ago, Deborah  
Macartney Czatt learned 
the brain cancer she had 
been fighting for over nine 
years had become a terminal  
diagnosis. With knowledge that her life would be cut short by the illness, 
she expressed her greatest wish that her two young daughters complete their  
educations and pursue careers they loved. After devoting six years to the pursuit of  
a doctorate in Pharmacy, Debbie recognized the value of  perseverance and hoped 
to instill a similar work ethic in her girls. Knowing how difficult it has been for 
their nieces to lose their mother, Debbie’s sister, Michelle ’85, ’89 MBA, and  
her brother-in-law Kim Schaeffer established The Deborah Macartney Czatt  
Memorial Scholarship to help BW students who have also lost a parent to  
complete degrees and pursue their passions. Both Debbie’s wish for her daughters 
and the way she dealt with her illness inspired Michelle to honor her sister with the 
scholarship.“Debbie lived life on her own terms, and that included not allowing brain 
cancer to deter her from having a ‘normal’ life. She is an example of  how to live life  
to the fullest at all times regardless of  the circumstances,” said Michelle.

IMPACT 
2014–15 : 3 BW seniors with high financial need received scholarships that enabled them to complete 

their degrees with funds raised solely by fellow students contributing to BW’s student  
giving program.



Mrs. Virginia McKelvey ’56
Mr. Francis ’61 and  
    Mrs. Judy ’62 McNellie
Mr. Randell ’86 and  
    Mrs. Gail McShepard
Mr. Douglas ’75 and Mrs. Karen Melin
Dr. Robert and Mrs. Maria Merhar
Mr. Bruce and Mrs. Linda Mihalik
Mr. Matthew ’87 and  
    Mrs. Sheila ’96 MBA, Miklos
Ms. Chris Miles ’55
Mr. Gregory and Mrs. Toni ’68 Miller
Mr. James ’54 and Mrs. Eleanore Miller
Mr. Michael ’64 and Mrs. Nancy Miller
Mr. Richard and Mrs. Deborah Miller
Ms. Phyllis Monks ’68
Mr. Ralph Moody ’80
Ms. Janet Moses ’68 H
Mr. Anthony ’93 and Mrs. Karen Mosley
Ms. Laura Mulhollam ’63
Mr. Robert Nardi ’85
Mr. Dennis ’93 and Mrs. Kristine Neate
Dr. David ’61 and Mrs. Kay Norris

Dr. Robert ’64 and Mrs. Lisa Norris
Mr. Mark O’Leary ’72
Mr. John and  
    Mrs. Janice ’66 Oberholtzer
Mrs. Gail Ott ’64
Mr. Jeffrey ’82 and Mrs. Dawn Outcalt
Mr. Gary Packwood ’81 EMBA
Mr. Ross “Barry” ’65 and  
    Mrs. Ruth Palmer
Mr. Thomas Parker ’80
Dr. Dennis “Skip” ’75 and  
    Mrs. Rosey ’77 Parks
Mr. Wendell ’50 and Mrs. Mary Parr
Dr. Daniel Pavsek H
Mr. David ’69 and  
    Mrs. Karen ’69 Petrus
Mr. Scott Plate and Mr. Cyril Nalty
Mr. Terrence Potts ’11
Mr. Robert ’01 and  
    Mrs. Kelly ’01 Preseren
Mr. Douglas ’75 and  
    Mrs. Ann ’77 Radcliffe
Mr. Archie Jr., ’57 and  
    Mrs. Ann Rader

Mrs. Mary Rajki ’72
Mr. Ronald ’64 and  
    Mrs. Judith ’64 Reinking
Mr. William ’79 and  
    Mrs. Deborah ’81 Rickert
Dr. Richard Rodda ’67 and  
    Mrs. Janet Curry H
Mr. David Rodriguez ’84
Mr. Patrick ’77 and Mrs. Anne Rogers
Mr. Robert Ross ’62
Mrs. Rachel Routledge
Mr. John and  
    Mrs. Virginia ’42 Rutledge
Mr. Howard “Pat”, Jr. ’50 and  
    Mrs. Marjorie ’49 Ryan
Rev. Richard ’67 and Mrs. Arline Sarley
Mr. Jerome ’58 and  
    Mrs. Catherine ’58 Schacht
Mr. Clarence, III and  
    Mrs. Adrianne ’81 Scheurman
Mr. Brian and  
    Mrs. Karen ’93 MAEd, Schindler
Mr. James ’53 and  
    Mrs. Marilyn ’53 Schmidlin
Mr. James Schumann ’63, ’65
Mr. Richard ’68 and  
    Mrs. Lanalee ’69 Scott
Mr. Walt ’49 and Mrs. Eleanor Scott
Mrs. Sheldon Senn ’51
Mr. Scott ’90 and  
    Mrs. Melissa ’89 Shafer
Mr. Thomas Jr., and  
    Mrs. Bonnie ’55 Sharp H
Mr. Colin and Ms. Lisa ’89 Sheppard
Dr. Larry ’64 and  
    Mrs. Nancy ’63 Shinn
Mr. Frank Shoemaker ’87 and  
    Ms. Marta Perez-Stable ’81
Mr. Paul and Mrs. Shirley ’54 Simms
Mr. Daniel Sklenka
Dr. Calvin and Mrs. Lorraine Smith
Mr. Roger and Mrs. Lynne Snowdon
Mr. James Spinello ’72
Dr. Barbara Sposet
Mr. Michael ’72, ’76 MBA, and  
     Mrs. Frances St. Clair
Mr. Anthony and Mrs. Kris Stanley
Mr. Eric and Mrs. Ellen Stephens
Mr. Jason ’96 and Mrs. Sibley Strader
Mr. Allan ’55 and  
    Dr. Georgia ’56 Swanson H
Dr. Donald ’47 and  
    Mrs. Mary Swegan H
Rev. James ’62 and  
    Mrs. Jacquelyn Taggart H
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Honor Roll of Donors, continued First-Time Donors to Baldwin Wallace University
This past year, over 650 alumni, parents, employees and 
current students made their first gifts to BW. We thank them 
for making the University a philanthropic priority in their 
lives and for joining a community of over 5,000 annual 
supporters. Their gifts, whether $5 or $5,000, add up in 
a BIG way and support a wide range of initiatives—from 
scholarships to new Steinway pianos for our Conservatory 
of Music to exceptional student research opportunities. 
Baldwin Wallace University is pleased to welcome these 
donors to the YJ4L Gives community. Names of current 
students are boldfaced.

Ms. Deja Abrams 
Ms. Barbara Adams
Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Brenda Adkins
Mr. Aziz Ahmad 
Mrs. Noelle Clink ’92
Ms. Karly Alexander 
Ms. Bryn Allen ’15
Mr. Allen and Mrs. Diane Alloway
Mr. William Anastasiadis 
Ms. Mary Andrews
Ms. Therese Asbury
Mr. Dylan Ash 
Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Darcy Ashbaugh
Ms. Robyn Atkins ’13
Mr. Kevin Augaitis
Mr. Martin Augaitis
Mr. Benjamin Ault ’13
Mr. Bradley Bailey ’12
Mr. Calvin and Mrs. Kathleen Baisden
Mr. Jonny and Mrs. Jennifer Baisden
Mr. Isaac Baker ’15
Ms. Mollie Ballew 
Mr. Patrick Barrett 
Ms. Taylor Baryak
Ms. Katherine Battaglia ’12
Miss Sharon Beale ’60
Mr. Kenny Becks 
Ms. Anne Belknap
Mr. Charles Bell ’70 and  
    Ms. Toby Ann Reese
Mrs. Johanne Belzile
Mr. Thomas and  
    Mrs. Kimberly Bender
Mr. Matthew Benedict 
Mrs. Esther Benfer*
Mr. James Bennett 
Mr. John Berger
Ms. Kaitlyn Berghaus ’13
Mr. Kristopher Bernardo 

Ms. Jennifer Bialec ’13
Mr. Andrew Bianco 
Mr. Richard and Mrs. Lisa Bibbins
Mr. Randall Bierman 
Ms. Elise Bigley 
Mrs. Sarah Binkley
Ms. Brittany Biro 
Ms. Stacey Bizzell
Ms. Shelby Black 
Dr. Jay and Mrs. Ericka Blackburn
Mr. Timothy and  
    Mrs. Theresa Blascak
Ms. Sydney Bleyl 
Mr. John Bodnar ’14 MBA
Mr. William and  
    Mrs. Tammy Bohnert
Ms. Roberta Boles
Ms. Gina Bona 
Mr. Allan Borling ’14
Ms. Elaine Boudreau
Ms. Nicole Bowman ’15
Ms. Jessica Boyce 
Ms. Marissa Boyd 
Mr. Mark Boyle
Mr. Jeff and  
    Mrs. Melinda ’94 Bradbury
Mrs. Charlotte Bradick
Mr. Mark and Mrs. Joanne Brado
Ms. Elise Brado 
Mr. William and Mrs. Sandra Brantley
Ms. Alexis Bravo 
Ms. Katherine Brewer 
Ms. Katherine Brink ’13
Ms. Madalyn Brotzki 
Mr. Michael Brumfield ’01
Ms. Emily Bryant ’10
Ms. Erin Bryant 
Ms. Julieanne Bryant ’12
Ms. Andrea Bryner
Mr. Jack Buddenhagen 

Mr. Scott Buettner ’11
Ms. Janice Burgett ’87
Mr. Matthew Burke
Mr. Christopher and  
    Mrs. Jennifer Butcher
Ms. Valarie Butler
Mr. Connor Campbell 
Ms. Nicole Campeotto ’15
Mr. Michael Canada 
Ms. Helen Candea ’15
Ms. Julie Candela
Mr. Martin Cantera 
Mr. Michael and  
    Mrs. Valerie Canterbury
Mrs. Claudia Capuano
Ms. Candy Carr
Ms. Ellen Carroll
Mr. Kenneth “Scott” Carter ’03
Mrs. Nanci Case
Mr. Rollin and Mrs. Deborah Cate
Ms. Kelsy Centeno 
Ms. Alexis Champion
Mr. J.P. and  
   Mrs. Andrea ’99 Ayyappan
Ms. Taylor Charvat 
Mrs. Christine Chenevey ’84
Mr. Leonard, Jr.’ 91 MBA, and  
   Mrs. Darlene Chervenak
Ms. Dolores Chiappetta*
Mr. David and Mrs. Barbara Chitester
Ms. Marguerite Christensen ’10
Mr. Jeremy Christman ’05
Ms. Alicia Christy ’94
Ms. Sophia Ciaravino ’15
Mr. Thomas ’51 and  
    Mrs. Katherine Clowser
Mrs. Mary Clymer
Ms. Tianna Cobb ’15
Mr. Tyler Collins ’12
Mr. Craig and Mrs. Wendy Colombo
Mr. Aaron and Mrs. Jennifer Conley
Mr. Alan Conn
Mr. Vincent Conn
Ms. Saundra Connors
Ms. Virginia Cooper ’91
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Suzanne Cordier
Mr. Ronald Corey, Jr. ’81
Ms. Caitlin Corrigan 
Ms. Savanah Craig 
Ms. Alisa Cubbison ’14
Mr. Anthony Cudlin
Ms. Tiera Cummings ’13
Ms. Laura Cummins

Ms. Sarah Cunningham 
Ms. Molly Dailey 
Mr. Tim and Mrs. Donna Dale
Mr. Timothy and Mrs. Tracy Dalzell
Ms. Bailee D’Amore 
Ms. Halle Darrow 
Ms. Jomella David 
Ms. Betty Davidson
Ms. Kylene Davis ’11 MAEd
Ms. Sherri Davis
Dr. Carrie Davis Todd and  
    Mr. Corey Todd
Ms. Beatriz De Campos 
Ms. Samantha Decarlo ’13
Mr. Joshua Decatur 
Mr. Jeffery and Mrs. Patricia Delavern
Ms. Paige Delavern 
Mr. Terry Delgarbino
Mr. Drue ’00 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Carol DeMatteis
Mr. Frank “Skip” Denison, Jr. ’73
Mr. Nicholas Dietrich
Ms. Corey Dilalla ’07
Ms. Regina Discipio ’13
Ms. Marlene Dole
Mr. John and Mrs. Theresa Domanski
Mr. John Donovan 
Ms. Tara Dooney
Mr. Peter Douglas ’15
Mr. Josh Dowdy
Mr. Christopher Doyle 
Ms. Judith Drabik
Ms. Kristine Drew 
Mr. Ryan Drvenkar ’02
Ms. Gwyn Dubel 
Mr.  John, Jr. and Mrs. Michele Dubel
Mr. Donald and Mrs. Polly Dubena
Mrs. Sarah Dudziak ’01 and  
    Mr. Christopher McGurr
Ms. Dorian Dugan 
Mr. Michael Dzigiel ’08
Dr. James Eakin ’01
Ms. Taylor Eason 
Mr. Steven and Mrs. Elaine Edelstein
Mr. Anthony Eder ’15
Mr. Jesse Edwards ’68
Mr. Alfred and Mrs. Tina Edwards
Mr. Joseph and Mrs. Cheryl ’66 Egan
Ms. Alexandria Eging 
Ms. Mary Emmerich
Mrs. Helen Engel
Mr. Todd Engle ’06

Mr. Michael ’78 and  
    Mrs. Jamie Tamburino
Mr. Brian and Mrs. Diana Taussig
Dr. Michael ’92, ’95 MAEd, and  
    Mrs. Gretchen Tefs
Ms. Helen Telep-Gonzalez ’65 and  
    Mr. Jorge Gonzalez
Dr. Carol Thompson H
Rev. John ’61 Tolley and  
    Mrs. Sarah ’60 Birch-Tolley
Mr. Steven ’70 Tonnesen and  
    Mrs. Arlene Iovinella-Tonnesen
Mr. Jerry ’72 and Mrs. Joellyn Toops
Mr. George ’67 and Mrs. Judith Trever
Mr. Ronald ’74 and  
    Mrs. Patricia Tritschler
Mr. Donald ’74 and  
    Mrs. Lauri VanNiel
Dr. Rebecca VanVoorhis ’66
Mr. Jeffery and  
    Mrs. Catherine ’03 EMBA, Wahl
Mr. Michael and  
    Mrs. Suzanne ’97 Walczak H
Mr. Eddie, Jr. ’55 and  
    Mrs. Nancy ’55 Wardlow
Dr. Richard ’64 and  
    Mrs. Carol Ann ’63 Wasnich
Ms. Chanin ’91 Wendling and  
    Mr. Karl Voss
Mr. David ’65 and  
    Mrs. Caroline Werner
Mr. Richard ’58 and  
    Mrs. June ’56 Whitmore
Mr. John ’93 and  
    Mrs. Alison ’94 Whitney
Mr. Denzyl Williams ’39*
Rev. Kenneth ’58 and  
    Mrs. Sharon Williams
Ms. Natalie Winkelfoos ’03
Mr. Joe ’80, ’82 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Barbara Winland
Mr. Albert and  
    Mrs. Marlene ’65 Wollmann
Ms. Carolyn ’67 Wyatt and  
    Mr. Michael Moore
Dr. Christian ’89 and  
    Mrs. Angela Wypasek
Mr. Kenneth and  
    Mrs. Sandy ’80 MAEd, Yasch
Mr. James Yoder and  
     Mrs. Pamela Artz
Mr. Davis Young
Mr. Thomas ’65 and  
     Mrs. Ann ’65 Young
Dr. David and Dr. Janie Zart
Mr. Richard ’78 and  
     Mrs. Susan ’81 Ziegler

IMPACT 
2014–15 : 38 student athletes benefitted from newly renovated locker rooms for men’s and women’s 

basketball.  Gifts from alumni, faculty, staff and BW retirees helped to fund the project.
IMPACT 
2014–15 : 58 students participated in the Jacket Philanthropy Program, a hands-on opportunity for 

philanthropy, grant-making and volunteer service, awarding a total of  $13,000 in grant 
funds to 17 local nonprofit organizations. 

Thomas Altvater ’85

Thomas Altvater ’85 EMBA, 
fondly remembers the two years he 
spent in BW’s Executive MBA 
program. The director of  Safety 
and Fire Protection at Sherwin-
Williams at the time, he was  
excused from work and would 
spend Friday and Saturday on campus with a group of  22 other students.  
The connections he made are still alive 30 years later, and he notes with  
appreciation that his employer helped to fund this additional degree. After completing  
his EMBA, he spent 12 years at Penelec (now FirstEnergy) in Pennsylvania 
and 14 more working for the Federal government, serving first at the U.S. Mint 
and then the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), 
both times as Director of  Safety and Environmental Compliance. In making 
plans for his estate through BW’s Heritage Society, he decided to direct a por-
tion of  his assets to BW MBA students. His hope is that future MBA students 
who don’t have tuition support from their employers can enjoy the teamwork,  
camaraderie and career advancement opportunities he experienced. 



First-time donors, continued
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Ms. Tia Esbenshade 
Mr. Shelton Evans 
Mr. Zachary Evans
Mrs. Jane Fagan
Mr. Edmund, III and Mrs. Jane Falk
Ms. Stacy Farrenholz ’11
Mr. Martin Fashina 
Mr. Ron and Mrs. Cathy Fazekas
Ms. Elaline Fernwood
Mr. Cullin Fish
Ms. Amy Fleming ’15
Ms. Deborah Floss-Pitrone ’00
Ms. Jaclyn Ford 
Mrs. Tracy Francescone
Ms. Rachel Fremd 
Ms. Chris Funkhouser
Mr. Ryan Gajdos 
Ms. Molly Galant ’04
Mrs. Carmen Galindo
Ms. Alicia Gallina ’13
Ms. Marissa Ganzfried ’15
Mr. Brian Gaspar
Ms. Sarah Gattis 
Mr. Robert Gedeon
Ms. Devan Gelle 
Ms. Donna Gentile
Dr. Joseph ’06 and  
    Mrs. Samantha ’06 George
Ms. Tammy George
Ms. Yaasmance George 
Mr. Bryan Gerber 
Ms. Emily Getts 
Mr. Bruck Gezahegn 
Mrs. Linda Giesen ’87
Mr. Joseph Gilbert ’13
Mr. Thomas Gilbride
Mr. Ryan Ginter 
Mr. Bert Goddard
Ms. Kirsten Goddard 
Mrs. Thelma Goldberg
Mr. James and Mrs. Kari Goldston
Mr. Gregory Good 
Ms. Collette Goodson 
Mr. Brian Goodwin
Ms. Rachel Gordon 
Mr. David and Mrs. Leanne Gore
Mr. Charles and  
    Mrs. Cathleen Grabowski
Mr. Joshua Grandt
Ms. Jessica Grasso 
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Nancy ’67 Gray

Dr. Kenneth and  
    Mrs. Suellen Greenwalt
Ms. Tracy Gretick ’01, ’06 MAEd
Mr. Jason Grife ’07
Ms. Harmonie Grosso ’15
Mr. Jesse Gunter 
Ms. Caroline Guy 
Mr. Edward and Mrs. Ethna Haag
Mr. Matthew Hadgis
Mr. Ian Hager 
Ms. Jeanette Hagerty 
Ms. Bethany Halusker ’12
Ms. Amanda Hammad
Ms. Jordyn Hanna
Miss Margaret Haragan ’12
Ms. Lee Harper
Ms. Samantha Harris
Dr. Joseph, Jr. ’76 and  
    Mrs. Debra Harrison
Mr. Joseph Hart
Ms. Rebecca Hart
Ms. Kaylee Harter 
Ms. Pama-Lynn Hartman
Ms. Amanda Hartman 
Ms. Kelly Haske
Mrs. Hilary Hawk
Mr. James ’71 and Mrs. Gayle Hayas
Ms. Caitlin Hedge ’15
Ms. Ashley Heidenreich
Mrs. Janice Henninger
Ms. Alyssa Herbell 
Mr. Gregory and Mrs. Susan Herrick
Mr. Douglas Hesche
Mr. Corey Hildreth ’12
Mr. Daniel ’04, ’12 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Jessie Hill
Ms. Delaney Hill 
Mr. Anil and Mrs. Patricia Hira
Ms. Sarita Hira
Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Susan Hodgson
Mr. Dale and Mrs. Louise Hoff
Mr. Steven and Mrs. Vicky Hoffman
Mr. Sean Hoffman
Mr. Charles Hofstetter ’12 MBA
Mr. Robert Hohman 
Ms. Alanna Holcomb 
Mr. Seth Holliday 
Ms. Jessica Holmes 
Mr. Gary and Mrs. Paula Holubek
Ms. Alicia Hood 
Ms. Zoe Hopkins 

Mr. Harvey ’69 and  
    Mrs. Cynthia ’69 Hopson
Ms. Kylie Horton ’04
Mr. James and Mrs. Linda Hosta
Mr. Kyle Hoy ’13
Mr. Tom and Mrs. Kathleen Hudson
Ms. Courtney Hull 
Mr. Mark and Mrs. Fejeania Hunter
Ms. Olujaami Hunter 
Ms. Susan Huntley
Ms. Emily Hurley ’15
Mr. Frank and Mrs. Peggy Huszai
Mr. Keshawn Idris 
Ms. Amanda Illig
Mr. Alec Irion 
Ms. Houda Jabrane 
Mr. Donald Jackson
Ms. Jill Jackson 
Ms. Vanessa Jacob 
Mr. John and Mrs. Lynn Jaeger
Ms. Anurati Jain 
Mr. David and Mrs. Joan Jakubiec
Mr. Errol Jamerson, Jr. 
Ms. Michelle Janosky ’15
Mr. Josiah Jazwa

Ms. Erin Jesson ’15
Mr. Edward and  
    Mrs. Tracey ’95 Johns
Ms. Emily Johnson 
Ms. Kelly Johnson
Mr. Kevin Johnson ’15
Mrs. Naome Johnson
Mr. Toni Jolevski ’08
Mr. Caleb Jones ’08, ’08 AMBA
Ms. Lana Jones 
Mrs. Mary Jones ’65
Mr. Matthew Jones
Mr. Christopher Jordan 
Mr. Douglas and Mrs. Susan Justham
Ms. Kristen Kalka 
Ms. Kathryn Kariniemi 
Mr. Nathan Katz
Mr. William Kauff
Ms. Shannon Kee 
Ms. Maria Keller 
Mr. Jacob Kennedy 
Mr. Michael and Mrs. Cheryl Kern
Mr. Jacob Kiehl
Ms. Brittney Kimble-Walker 

Ms. Amy Kish 
Mrs. Renee Kitts
Mr. Anthony and Mrs. Mary Kleem
Mr. Christian Kleem
Ms. Mariah Kleem
Ms. Rachel Klimczuk 
Mr. James Knis ’86
Ms. Krystal Kohlman
Ms. Katherine Kolke 
Ms. Cori Komm 
Mr. John and Mrs. Vicki Konopka
Ms. Amber Koontz 
Mrs. Liz Krueger
Mr. Patrick Krupicka 
Dr. Diana ’82 Kyrkos and  
    Mr. William Anton
Ms. Jessica La Fave ’12
Ms. Hannah Laird ’06
Ms. Tori Laser 
Mr. Dominic Laurie 
Ms. Melissa Lee
Mr. Michael and Mrs. Karen Lee
Ms. Heaven Lescsak 
Mr. Philip ’56 and Mrs. Nancy Leuty
Mr. Joseph and Mrs. Carol ’59 Lewis
Ms. Kaylee Lewis 
Mr. Scott Lillback ’08 MBA
Mr. Michael Lima
Mr. Adrian Lindsay
Ms. Tayla Lindsay ’15
Mr. Robert Loechler 
Ms. Deanna Loggins
Mr. Matthew and Mrs. Claire Long
Mr. Volodymyr Lopushynskyy ’09,  
    ’15 MBA
Ms. Margaret Loughlin 
Mr. Tom, Jr. and  
    Mrs. Kaylinda Lovick 
Rev. Scott and Mrs. Kay ’88 Low
Mr. Eric Mack ’15 MBA
Mr. Christopher and  
     Mrs. Patricia Madden
Ms. Lydia Maendel 
Ms. Hannah Maier
Ms. Karen Majcher
Dr. Chad Malcolm
Mr. Michael and Mrs. Jenny Malone
Ms. Simone Malone 
Ms. Francesca Mamlin 
Mr. Brinton Markus 
Mr. Carl Martin 
Ms. Gabriella Martinez 
Ms. Ashley Martini

Mr. Jeff Mazurek
Mr. Christopher ’08 and  
    Mrs. Brooke ’08 McAndrew
Mr. Daniel and  
    Mrs. Amanda ’03, ’08 MAEd, McClain
Mr. Arthur and Mrs. Dona McClelland
Ms. Grace McConnell ’15
Ms. Gayle McCormick
Ms. Katherine McCrystal ’14 MAEd
Mr. Marvin and Mrs. Carol McDonald
Ms. Rachel McDonald ’12
Ms. Lauren McDougle ’15
Ms. Abigail McElroy 
Ms. Maggie McGinty 
Mr. Mitch and Mrs. Cathy McKnight
Mr. Brian McLaughlin ’15
Ms. Nicole McPeters 
Mrs. Maria Medina
Ms. Tatianna Mercurio 
Ms. Katharine Merrick ’08
Ms. Carli Metz 
Ms. Madeline Miley 
Ms. Alana Miller 
Ms. Allison Miller 
Ms. Elizabeth Miller 
Ms. Rachel Miller 
Mr. David Milligan ’15
Ms. Erin Milligan 
Mrs. Irena Milosevic
Ms. Stephanie Mims 
Ms. Erica Moffatté ’15
Mr. Mark and  
    Mrs. Annemarie Molkentin
Ms. Leanne Moll ’13 HMBA
Mr. Jonathan Molnar 
Dr. Sangithan Moodley
Mr. Brian Moore
Mrs. Shelita Moore and  
    Mr. Thomas Demetrick
Mr. Michael and Mrs. Kimberly Moran
Mr. Shane ’04 and  
    Mrs. Lorrie Morehouse
Mr. Jeffrey and Ms. April Mosser
Ms. Claudia Motiu
Ms. Isabella Mrozek 
Mr. Edwin Muckley
Ms. Sarah Muheisen 
Mr. Kevin and Mrs. Janet Muldoon
Mr. Jacob Muratore 
Ms. Olivia Murphy 
Mr. Richard and Mrs. Claudia Murray
Ms. Stephanie Musto
Ms. Melissa Myers

Ms. Sarah Nadler ’15
Ms. Grace Naehu 
Mr. Rollin ’69 and Mrs. Kathy Napier
Mr. Badri Narayanan ’11 MBA
Mr. Loren and Mrs. Claudia Nauth
Mr. Matthew Nelson ’94
Mr. David  and Sandra Newcomb
Ms. Thao Nguyen ’10 HRMBA
Ms. Carol Nicholson 
Ms. Miranda Nousek 
Mr. Dustin Obergfell 
Ms. Fiona O’Connor 
Ms. Marina Ojaimi ’15
Mr. John and  
    Mrs. Adrienne ’68 O’Leary
Mr. J. Patrick and Mrs. Terri Oneill
Mr. Joseph and Mrs. Marie Oravec
Mr. Stephen Osborn 
Mrs. Karen Ott
Mr. Thomas Owen
Mr. David Owens
Ms. Kara Painter 
Mr. John and Mrs. Jackie Palguta
Mr. Alexander Papke 
Ms. Bernice Parks ’12 MBA
Mr. Ryland Parnell ’14
Mrs. Dianne Pasela Lear
Ms. Merri Patrick
Mr. Kyle Patterson 
Mr. David Paul
Ms. Julie Paulson 
Ms. Emily Pechaitis 
Mr. Kieth Peppers
Ms. Taylor Perez 
Mrs. Mary Perotti
Mrs. Molly Perusek ’07
Mr. Julian Peskin ’15 MBA
Mr. Todd and Mrs. Karen Peterkoski
Mr. David and Mrs. Rachelle Petika
Miss Janeen Petrisko ’00
Ms. Harriet Petti ’13
Mr. Pete and Mrs. Julie Phillips
Ms. Pamela Placek ’90
Ms. Meghan Plahuta 
Dr. Lisa Ponton
Mr. Eric Potapenko ’13
Ms. Sara Potenza 
Ms. Stephanie Poutz 
Ms. Nina Powell 
Ms. Lindsey Poyar 
Ms. Sarah Prill 
Ms. Evelyn Prince

Ms. Michelle Pullin ’02, ’02 AMBA,  
    and Mr. Brad Sprague
Mr. Eric and Mrs. Julia Querin
Ms. Kyla Rable 
Mr. Zane Radcliffe 
Mr. Pranav Rajouria 
Ms. Isabella Rakityan 
Ms. Daria Rakowsky ’15 MBA
Ms. Courtney Ramey 
Mr. Charles  “Ed” ’14 MBA, and  
    Mrs. Carrie Rawlins
Mr. Jaret ’96 and  
    Mrs. Gretchen ’96 Reblin
Mr. Jacob Reed
Mr. Kevin Reed 
Mr. Jay and Mrs. Karen Reid
Mr. David Reiman ’05 MAEd
Mr. Christian and Kristi Reklinski 
Mr. Brandon Rem 
Mr. Ian Rengh 
Mr. Dalton Rennicker 
Ms. Barbara Rethas ’83
Mr. Jason ’00 and Corrie ’01 Riberdy
Ms. Alexxus Richardson 
Mr. Anton Richardson 
Ms. Jamia Richardson
Mr. Pat Rigsby
Ms. Cara Rinaldi 
Mr. Michael Rivera 
Ms. Jennifer Roan 
Mr. Alexander ’10 and  
    Mrs. Valerie ’09 Robbins
Ms. Tatijana Rodriguez 
Mr. Patrick ’12 and Mrs. Mary Roman
Mr. Anthony Rosa 
Mr. Andrew Ross
Mr. Erik Rothschiller
Mr. Matthew Rusch ’08
Ms. Brenda Russell
Ms. Emily Russell 
Ms. Keri Russell 
Ms. Megan Ryberg ’13
Ms. Leila Sabeiha 
Mr. Steven Sabo
Ms. Salina Salamah 
Mr. David Salamon
Mr. Dominic Salomone 
Mr. D’Angelo Sanders 
Ms. Tyara Sanders 
Mr. Pedro Sandoval Boburg 
Ms. Courtney Santoro ’13
Mr. Stephen and Mrs. Linda Savel
Mr. Robert ’85 and Mrs. Diane Scelza

IMPACT 
2014–15 : 139 low-income students from Cleveland and Lorain County received scholarships  

for participation in the Conservatory of  Music’s band, orchestra and music theatre 
summer camps, thanks to foundation grants. 

IMPACT 
2014–15 : 222 students shared the results of  their academic and creative accomplishments  

in posters, presentations or performances at Ovation 2015, BW’s annual celebration 
of  student excellence. 

Adam Sheldon ’12

Adam Sheldon’s five years studying  
at Baldwin Wallace were pivotal to  
finding his passion. First as a music  
education major with a concen-
tration in arts management, and  
later as an MBA student focusing  
on entrepreneurship, he describes  
BW as “the one place that gave  
me the trajectory to do what I love to do.” Now the Director of  Community  
Music School and Outreach Programs in BW’s Conservatory of  Music,  
Adam made a gift for the first time during BW’s 2015 BIG GIVE.  Like many 
young professionals, Adam and his wife Leah ’12 have many priorities for their 
resources, but giving back is still important to them. “I financed BW on my 
own, and I know the sacrifices students need to make to pay for college. Still, it’s 
important to us to pass on the legacy to a new generation, helping students who 
may not have financial resources to enjoy the same privileges we had in receiving 
an education at BW,” he said.



Corporations and Foundations
We thank the following corporations, foundations and  
organizations for supporting Baldwin Wallace University 
with gifts of $500 and more.

Anonymous (2)
The Abington Foundation
Akron Community Foundation
Al Koran Temple A.A.O.N.M.S.
Alcoa
AT&T Corporation
The John Baldwin Trust Fund
Baldwin Wallace Conservatory  
    Women’s Committee
Belcrest Realty Corporation
Brazos Property Trust
Eva L. & Joseph M. Bruening  
    Foundation
Center for Health Affairs
City of  Akron
The Cleveland Foundation
The George W. Codrington  
    Charitable Foundation
Cohen & Company, Ltd.
Community Foundation of  Lorain 
     County
Compass Consulting Services, LLC
Cuyahoga Arts and Culture
Cuyahoga County
Elkhorn Property Trust
Harry K. Fox & Emma R. Fox  
    Charitable Foundation
The George R. Gardner Foundation 
Gerhard Foundation, Inc.
Great Lakes Community Investments

The Edwin and Margaret Griffiths 
    Charitable Trust
The William R. Hill Charitable Fund
Hirt Family Investments, Ltd.
John Huntington Fund For Education
Institute for Learning in Retirement  
    at BW
Martha Holden Jennings Foundation
Charles Koch Foundation
Elroy J. Kulas Foundation
Kulas Foundation
Laboratory Corporation of  America
Laub Foundation
Lincoln Electric Foundation
Lubrizol Corporation
Maloney & Novotny LLC
Arthur B. McBride Sr. Family  
    Foundation
Medical Mutual of  Ohio
The Burton D. Morgan Foundation
The Margaret Clark Morgan  
    Foundation
Mt. Sinai Health Care Foundation
Mu Phi Epsilon Music Fraternity,  
    Cleveland Alumni Chapter
Murch Foundation
John P. Murphy Foundation
The Myeloma Foundation
The Nord Family Foundation
Nordson Corporation Foundation

Edwin D Northrup II Fund 
National Student Speech Language  
    Hearing Association (NSSLHA) at  
    Baldwin Wallace
Ohio Foundation of  Independent 
    Colleges
Olympic Forest Products Company
Oxbow Carbon, LLC
The Ralph M. Parsons Foundation
Plante & Moran, LLP
PPG Industries, Inc.
Presser Foundation
The Phillip E. and Carole R. Ratcliffe 
Foundation
The Reinberger Foundation
The George Ritter Charitable Trust
Ronald McDonald House Charities  
    of  NE Ohio, Inc.
Saint Luke’s Foundation
Charles E. Schell Foundation
Sherwin-Williams Company
Sisters of  Charity Foundation of  
     Cleveland
The Kent H. Smith Charitable Trust
Society for Information Management
State of  Ohio
Terry Family Talent Foundation
U.S. Bancorp
United Way of  Greater Cleveland
Thomas H. White Foundation,  
    a KeyBank Trust
Emma Melcher Wilder Scholarship  
    Foundation
Zilber Family Foundation

Matching Gifts
We thank the following  
companies for matching 
employees’ gifts to Baldwin 
Wallace University:
Anonymous (1)
Bridgestone Americas, Inc.
Citizens Financial Group, Inc.
Dow Chemical Company
Eaton Corporation
Energizer Holdings
Ernst & Young, LLP
ExxonMobil Corporation
FirstEnergy Corporation
FM Global
General Electric Company
Genworth Financial Inc.
Google, Inc.
Grainger
IBM Corporation
Illinois Tool Works, Inc. 
J & M International Ltd.
Key Bank Corporation
Knowledgeworks Foundation
Lubrizol Corporation
Markers, Inc.
The McGraw-Hill Companies Inc.
New York Life Insurance Company
Nordson Corporation
Northwestern Mutual Insurance 
Company
OEConnection, LLC
PNC Financial Services Group
Procter & Gamble Co. Inc.
Progressive Corp.
Sanofi-Aventis
Sherwin-Williams Company
U.S. Cellular
Wells Fargo Bank
Wolfe Associates, Inc.
Xerox Corporation

Endowed Funds Established in 2014-2015
Named and endowed funds provide lasting support to 
BW programs and student scholarships. Funds are fully 
endowed when they reach $25,000 and provide support to 
BW in perpetuity. 

Floyd Adams Scholarship.  
Established with a gift from BW’s  
Institute for Learning in Retirement, 
the scholarship supports veteran 
students and students majoring in 
education, philosophy or history with 
demonstrated financial need.

The Thomas “Jake” Beyer ’83  
Communication Award. Established 
by Thomas E Lauria to honor the 
memory of  his childhood friend 
Jake Beyer, the scholarship supports 
outstanding speech communication 

students. Additional gifts from Jake’s 
parents, Bill ’55 and Joan ’56 Beyer, 
fully funded the endowment.

Boesel Business Scholarships. 
Established by BW Trustee Stephen 
Boesel ’68, these scholarships support 
undergraduate business majors and 
MBA students with strong academic 
performance and financial need.

The Mary Jane and Robert C. 
Cawrse Education Scholarship.  
Established by Susan Hodgson to 
honor her parents, this scholarship 

supports students enrolled in BW’s 
School of  Education. 

The Deborah Macartney Czatt  
Memorial Scholarship. Established 
by Michelle Macartney ’85, ’89 MBA, 
and husband Kim Schaeffer to honor 
her sister Debbie’s memory,  
this scholarship is intended to help  
students who have lost a parent to 
obtain a college education. 

The James G. Hayes ’51 Scholarship. 
Established through a gift from James 
Hayes’ estate, this scholarship supports 
students majoring in physics or  
mathematics with demonstrated 
financial need.

The Gayle M. Reynolds ’74  
Scholarship. Established through a 

Mr. Eric Schirch
Mr. Robert “Randy” ’79 and  
    Mrs. Priscilla ’75 Schlea
Mr. Robert and  
    Mrs. Joan ’82 MAEd, Scholl
Ms. Kristin Schultz 
Mr. Eric Schulz 
Dr. Scott Schulz
Mr. Aaron Schuschu
Mr. Samuel Schwab ’15
Ms. Katia Schwartz
Mr. Brendan Scott ’15
Mr. Geoffrey Scovil
Mr. Rhett Seeley 
Mr. Scott and Mrs. Colleen Setta
Rev. James and Mrs. Marcia Shaffer
Ms. Kamla Sharma
Mrs. Sneh Sharma
Mr. Scott Shaughnessy ’14
Mr. Adam Sheldon ’11, ’12 MBA
Mr. Anthony Shetina 
Mr. Dmitri Silea

Mr. Michael and Mrs. Stacey Simmons
Mr. Joseph Simonis 
Ms. Mercedes Singleton 
Ms. Alexandra Smith 
Ms. Emily Smith 
Mr. Gregory and  
    Mrs. Jean ’87, ’90 MBA, Smith
Ms. Madison Smith 
Mr. Matthew and  
    Mrs. Rosemary Smith
Ms. Maya Smith 
Mr. Michael Smith and  
    Mrs. Lynn Saunders
Ms. Kimberly Smith-Gerace ’15
Ms. Andrea Snitzer ’15
Mr. Kevin Soflkiancs ’09, ’09 AMBA
Mrs. Mildred Sorensen ’51 and  
    Mr. James Harlett
Mr. Adolph Spagnuolo
Mr. John, Jr. and  
    Mrs. Kathleen Spencer
Mr. James Spevock ’96
Mr. Johnathon Spilker 

Mr. Dominic Stachowski 
Mr. Zachary Stahl 
Mr. Lucas Stanek ’15
Mr. Trevor Stankavich ’15
Mr. Michael Steele
Mr. Nathan Stephens 
Mr. Robert ’95 and  
    Mrs. Mary ’96 Sternot
Ms. Theresa Stevenson 
Ms. Shawna Stewart-Henn
Mr. Daniel ’02 and  
    Mrs. Jamie ’04 Stilla
Dr. Robert Stinson
Mr. Ulysses Stokes ’08
Mrs. Edna Stone
Mr. James Storry ’69 and  
    Mrs. Sidney Pavlish ’66
Ms. Theodosia Streets
Mr. George and Mrs. Jamie Strekal
Mr. Connor Stump 
Mr. Leonard Stys ’94
Ms. Phoebe Sullivan 
Ms. Sarah Susalla
Mr. Evan Sylvester 
Mr. Steve and Mrs. Kimberly Szorady
Ms. Jayna Szwedko 
Ms. Gina Tannenbaum ’15
Mr. Scott Tanski ’14 MBA
Mr. Jacob Tate ’15
Ms. Tiffany Tavarez 
Mr. Braden Terry 
Mrs. Jean Tharp
Mr. Kevin and Mrs. Rachelle Theiss
Ms. Amber Thomas 
Ms. Jo Ann Thomas
Ms. Jamie Thompson 
Mr. Jeff and Mrs. Karen ’91 Tigue
Mr. Richard Tims
Ms. Aliyah Toler 
Mr. Bob and Mrs. Amy Troyer
Mr. Benjamin Umbel ’13
Mr. Ian Unwin
Mrs. Nancy Utley
Ms. Amanda Van Gilder ’15
Ms. Krista Varney ’03 MBA
Ms. Emily Venner 
Ms. Laura Vidmar 
Ms. Olivia Vocke 
Ms. Karen Wagner
Ms. Kathleen Waits
Mr. Ted and Mrs. Kay Wakut
Mr. John Walek
Ms. Emma Walker 

Mr. Rich and Mrs. Mary Wallace
Mr. Jonah Walp 
Ms. Kassandra Walter ’15
Mr. James, III and  
    Mrs. Dottie Walters
Ms. Suzanne Wantuch Warren
Ms. Sydney Warren 
Mr. Timothy Washington
Dr. Andrew Watkins
Ms. Claire Watts
Ms. Joanna Watts 
Mr. Clinton Weaver ’15
Mr. William Weaver, Jr. 
Ms. Ashley Welch 
Dr. Rosemary Weltman
Mr. John White
Mr. Christopher and  
    Mrs. Rachael ’99 Whiting
Ms. Christine Whitten
Mr. Mark and Mrs. Carolyn Williams
Mr. Marvin Williams 
Mr. Zackary Williams 
Ms. Julie Wilson 
Ms. Stephanie Winn 
Mr. Cole Winner 
Mr. Walter and  
    Mrs. Jennifer ’92 Wirth
Ms. Laura Wolfe 
Ms. Elyse Woodbury ’15
Mr. Steven Woods ’12 MBA
Ms. Brittney Worthington 
Mr. Dennis Worthington
Ms. Mildred Worthington
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Kim Wright
Ms. Rosemarie Wrobleski ’13
Ms. Crystal Wu ’06
Mr. Albert ’58  and Mrs. Pearl Wykoff
Mrs. Audrey Wynne ’87
Mr. Brandon Wysong
Dr. Lora and Mr. William Wyss
Mr. Robert Yankush 
Mr. James and Mrs. Pamela Yoder
Mr. Mark and Mrs. Kathy Yohman
Mr. Davis Young
Mr. Hayward Young 
Ms. Karen Young ’90
Mr. Sam and Mrs. Alison Yovanno
Mr. James and Mrs. Patti Zangardi
Mr. John and Mrs. Renee Zappitelli
Mr. Daniel Zelenka
Mr. John and Mrs. Patricia Zickes
Ms. Jessica Ziegler ’15
Mr. Jeff and Mrs. Jullie Zook

IMPACT 
2014–15 : 1,200 students received a total of  $3.1 million in scholarships from 365 endowed  

scholarship funds. 
IMPACT 
2014–15 : 85% of  students received financial assistance from Baldwin Wallace.

gift from Gayle Reynolds’ estate, this 
scholarship supports adult learners 
who have returned to BW to complete 
degrees. 

The Vince and Laurene Young 
Scholarship. Established by Vince 
and Laurene Young, this scholarship 
will support BW students with demon-
strated financial need. 

The Mary Jane and 
Robert C. Cawrse 
Scholarship
Susan Hodgson describes her parents, 
Bob and Jane Cawrse, as wonder-
ful role models who displayed great 
character and morals. They passed 
away at ages 94 and 96, enjoying 
life and each other’s company well 
into their twilight years. Bob graduated from BW in 1938 and pursued a career 
as a teacher, coach and school administrator in northeast Ohio, while Jane raised 
their three children. The value they placed in education was instilled in Susan 
and her two brothers from birth. “My dad used to tell stories of  stoking furnaces 
on cold winter mornings and working at other odd jobs to pay his tuition,” she 
said. To honor their shared value of  education and “lifelong love of  BW,” Susan  
established The Mary Jane and Robert C. Cawrse Scholarship, supporting  
education majors with demonstrated financial need. Though they were not able to 
establish a scholarship while they were living, Susan is pleased to carry on her 
parents’ legacy through the fund. “My parents would be very proud to be honored 
by a scholarship in their names. My hope is that added scholarship assistance will 
make a difference in an aspiring teacher’s ability to complete a degree.”

First-time donors, continued
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The Heritage Society
Membership in The Heritage Society recognizes all will 
commitments, life income gifts, trusts, life insurance and 
other planned gift arrangements.  Baldwin Wallace is 
grateful to these members for their confidence in the future 
of the University. New members to the Society in the 2014-
15 year are indicated by italics.

Anonymous (69 members)
Mr. Mark and  
    The Honorable Gillian Abramson
Mrs. Sophie Albrecht and  
    Mr. Wilmot Irish
Mr. Richard Allen
Mr. Thomas Altvater 
Dr. Frederick and Mrs. Gwen Amling
Ms. Jeanette Anders 
Mr. Rex* and Mrs. Helen Ankrom
Mr. Peter and Mrs. Barbara Avrea 
Mr. George and Mrs. Jo Asadorian
Mr. William* and  
    Mrs. Margaret Bachtel
Mr. Aaron Baldwin
Dr. Laird and Mrs. Dorothy* Barber
Dr. Gerald and Mrs. Carol Barnett
Mr. Henry* and Mrs. Margaret* Barr
Mr. Warren and Mrs. Margaret Barr
Mr. Burdette and Mrs. Rose* Barth
Mr. Clyde and Mrs. Gail Bartter
Mr. John Basalla
Mr. Larry Beck
Mr. Charles and Mrs. Mary Becker
Mr. David and Mrs. Patricia Beckman
Dr. John* and Mrs. Joanne Beeghly
Mr. Jess* and Mrs. Juliana Bell
Mr. Clifford Bemis
Mr. David and Mrs. Shirley Benson
Mr. Beach* and Mrs. Esther Berger
Ms. Susan Bixler
Mr. Donald and Mrs. Elaine Bogus
Dr. Alfred* and  
    Mrs. Georgia Anna* Bonds
Dr. Lawrence and Mrs. Bonnie Boram
Ms. Sue Borland
Dr. James and Mrs. Roberta Boucher
Mr. Kenneth and Mrs. Nancy Boulter
Mr. Larry and Mrs. Juliana Bowen
Mr. Larry Bowman
Mr. George and Mrs. Francele* Boyer
Mrs. Dorothe Brenneman*

Mr. Curt and  
    Mrs. Donna Marie Brown
Mr. Robert* and  
    Mrs. Harriett* Burchill
Dr. Harry J. Bury
Mr. Brian* and Mrs. Donna Cantlin
Mr. Willard and Mrs. Donna Carmel
Mr. James and Mrs. Suzanne Carter
Mrs. Carol Cash
Mrs. Linda Caster and  
    Mr. George Zolnai
Mr. John* and Mrs. Marjorie Chance
Mr. Lee and Mrs. Loretta Chaplin
Mr. Garrett and Mrs. Margaret* Clapp
Mr. G. Michael and Mrs. Susan Clark
Mr. Elton and Mrs. Wilda* Coleman
Mr. Thomas Conger
Mr. John and Mrs. Maxine Cookston
Mrs. Ruth Cornelius
Mr. John and Mrs. Clara* Corogin
Mr. A. Edward* and  
    Mrs Marguerite Couch
Dr. Victoria Covington
Mr. Edward* and Mrs. Marian* Crider
Ms. Roberta Cripps
Dr. Robert and  
    Mrs. Jacquelyn Crissman
Mr. Ryan Cross
Mr. James and Mrs. Sylvia Crouse
Dr. Jean* and Mrs. Gloria Crum
Mr. Earl* and Mrs. Ruby Cunningham
Mr. Clinton and Mrs. Deborah Cuny
Dr. Mark Curley
Dr. James and Mrs. Persis Currens
Mr. John and Mrs. Ann Dahne
Mr. Eric* and Mrs. Barbara Dalheim
Mr. Kevin and  
    Mrs. Christine Davenport
Mr. James and Mrs. Jane Davidson
Miss Jane Delcamp
Mr. Gerald and  
    Mrs. Marilyn Deucher

Ms. Leah Dey
Mr. Walter Dickhaut, Jr. and  
    Mrs. Marilyn Dickhaut
Mr. Paul and Mrs. Norma Diedrich
Mr. Charles Dietrich, Jr. 
Mr. John and Mrs. Heidi DiGennaro
Miss Norma Dolezal
Mr. Larry Douglas and  
    Ms. Gayle Birdsall
The Honorable Michael Dovilla
Mr. Patrick and Mrs. Daryl Dunlavy 
Miss Nancy Edmondson
Mr. Robert* and Mrs. Shirley Egleston
Mr. Harlow and Mrs. Judy Eichler
Mr. Richard* and  
    Mrs. Glenna Eldredge
Mr. Ralph* and Mrs. Maryalice Eller
Mr. Lee* and  
    Mrs. Mary Louise Ellsworth
Mr. Howard and Mrs. Shirley Engle
Mr. Edward and Mrs. Michele Fabian
Mr. Hal and Mrs. Agnes Fausnaugh
Mr. Kenneth and Mrs. Ann Felderman
Mrs. Mae Ferguson*
Mr. Guy Fisher
Mr. Seth* and Mrs. Joan Fitchet
Lt. Col. Glenn* and  
    Mrs. Maxine* Fleming
Dr. Richard* and Mrs. Joyce Fleming
Mr. Richard and Mrs. Cleda Fletcher
Mr. Herbert* and  
    Mrs. Marie* Floreske
Dr. K.V. Gopalakrishna and  
    Mrs. Alayne Fodor-Gopalakrishna
Mr. Paul* and Mrs. Julie Foster
Rev. Paul and Mrs. Beverly Froman
Miss Linda Gardner
Mr. Russell* and  
    Mrs. Harriette Geisinger
Mr. Paul* and Mrs. Mary Gensler
Mr. Henry* and  
    Mrs. Valerie Gerstenberger
Dr. Daniel and  
    Mrs. Rosemarie Grabski
Dr. Albert* and Mrs. Louise Gray
Mr. James, Jr. and Mrs. Barbara Greetham 
Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Sara Grimm
Mr. Harold and  
    Mrs. Alma Gene Guenther
Dr. Donald and Mrs. Ruth Hagen
Mr. William and Mrs. Dorothy Halasz

Mr. Mack and Mrs. Mary Hamblen
Mr. Charles* and Mrs. Carol Hamblet
Mr. William* and  
    Mrs. Janice Hamilton
Dr. Richard and Mrs. Jane* Hankins
Dr. Michael Jr., and  
    Mrs. Barbara Hanna
Mr. Fredric* and Dr. Patricia Harf
Mr. William and Mrs. Lenore Harris
Mr. George* and Mrs. Ruth Hartzell
Mr. James and Mrs. Louise Harvey
Miss Mary Jane Harvey
Mr. Walter and  
    Mrs. Nancy Hasenmueller
Mr. James* and Mrs. Altha Hayes
Mr. Bruce Heckman and  
    Ms. Ann Cooper
Mr. Widing* and Mrs. Mary Hedberg
Mr. David and Mrs. Andrea Helms
Miss Jill Herrick
Dr. John* and Mrs. Janice Heter
Mr. Lyle and Dr. Andrea Hill
Mr. Ted and Mrs. Janice Hlavaty 
Mr. Richard and  
    Mrs. Christine Holdrup
Mr. John and Mrs. Georgia* Hook
Ms. Mary Jane Horton
Mr. James and Dr. Mary Houston
Dr. Michael and Mrs. Karen Hritz
Mr. Jason and Mrs. Ann Hull
Ms. Virginia Humberger
Mr. Richard* and Mrs. Ruth Ihde 
Mr. Russell Jr. and Mrs. Jane Jacobs*
Mr. Jerry* and Mrs. Martha* Jarrett
Miss Virginia Jennings
Mr. Charles* and Mrs. Lois Johnson
Mr. Walter and Mrs. Carol Johnson
Mr. Ward and Mrs. Miriam Jones
Miss Arline Kadel*
Mr. Richard* and Mrs. Jean* Kamman
Mrs. Charlotte Karson-Daiber and  
    Mr. Eric Daiber
Mr. William* and Mrs. Claire Keleher
Mr. Andrew Killian
Mr. Richard and  
    Mrs. Audrey Kiplinger
Mr. Felix* and Mrs. Dorothy Klimczak
Mr. Steven and Mrs. Sharon Koenig
Mr. John and Mrs. Karen Kolozvary 

Mr. Thomas Konkoly and  
    Mr. David Soltesz*
Mr. Merle and  
    Mrs. Jane* Koppenhafer
Mr. Peter Kramarczuk
Mr. Andrew LaBadie and  
    Dr. Daniel Brelsford
Mr. David and Dr. Brandi LaBanc
Mr. William and Mrs. Diane Lacey
Mr. James and Mrs. Nancy Lang
Mrs. Helen Larson
Dr. Anthony and Mrs. Patricia Lauria
Mr. Gene and Mrs. Susan Lazuta
Mr. Jack Lee
Ms. Irene Leeds
Mr. Dwight Leedy
Mr. Jacob Lengler
Mr. Donald Levy
Mr. Gilbert* and Mrs. DeV Lewis
Mr. John and Mrs. Catharine Lewis
Mr. Thomas and  
    Mrs. Margaret Limbert
Mr. Rollin and Mrs. Leda Linderman
Mr. James and Mrs. Dianna Lindsay
Mr. Richard* and Mrs. Jeanne Link
Mr. Ralph and  
    Mrs. Marjorie* Lockwood
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Maureen Lorenz
Mr. Bob* and Mrs. Joan Lowry
Ms. Carole Maatz
Rev. Richard Macha
Mr. Theodore* and Ms. JoAn Male
Dr. Neal and Mrs. Margi* Malicky
Mr. James and Mrs. Patricia* Manning
Mr. William, Jr. and  
    Mrs. Judith Marin
Dr. Kenneth and Mrs. Hilda* Marks
Mrs. Nancy Marta
Rev. Dr. Russell and Mrs. Ellen Martin
Ms. Kathryn Mates
Mr. Donald* and Mrs. Lavina Mayer
Mr. John and Mrs. Patricia McClure 
Mr. Corey McComas 
The Honorable Graydon and  
    Mrs. Mary Ellen McKee
Mr. Donald and  
    Mrs. Jeanene* McMath
Mr. Carlos and Mrs. Katherine Melo
Mr. Eugene Miller
Mr. Robert* and Mrs. Joanne Miller
Mr. Samuel and Mrs. Maria Miller

Mr. Nicholas and Mrs. Susan Mimken
Mr. Robert* and Mrs. Judy Minium
Mr. Steven and Mrs. Dolly Minter
Dr. David* and  
    Mrs. Marjoirie* Mobberley
Mr. Gene and Mrs. Mollie Molnar
Mr. G. David and Mrs. Ruth* Moon
Ms. Janet Moses
Mr. Stephen and Mrs. Sharon Moss
Mr. Steven* and Mrs. Lois Mueller
Miss Ruth Muntis
Mr. Richard and Mrs. Jane Nash
Mr. Don and Mrs. Joanne Norenberg
Mr. Richard* and  
    Mrs. Linda O’Connor
Ms. Carol Olson
Mr. Glenn* and  
    Mrs. Marjorie* Parman
Mr. William* and Mrs. Patricia Patton
Dr. Daniel Pavsek
Mr. Richard* and Mrs. Carol Pearson
Mr. Henry* and Mrs. Alice Perkins
Dr. Glenn* and Mrs. Marie Peterjohn
Ms. Shannon Peterka
Ms. Dorothy Peters
Mr. Clarence and  
    Mrs. Carolyn* Peterson
Ms. Marilyn Peterson
Mr. Clinton* and Mrs. Judy Phillips
Ms. Dawn Pierce
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Tania Pleischl
Mr. Richard and  
    Mrs. Barbara* Popeney
Prof. David Prok
Mr. Ronald and Mrs. Karen Pyles
Dr. Frederick and Mrs. Carol Rakowsky
Mr. James Ramey
Mr. George Randa
Miss Mary Randel*
Mr. Thomas and  
    Mrs. Helen Rathburn
Mrs. Allison Rau
Mr. Boyd* and Mrs. Phyllis* Reed
Mr. John Reeks 
Mr. Hugh and Dr. Rebecca Reeves
Mr. Christopher Reid and  
    Ms. Randi Thompson
Mr. Don and Mrs. Anita Reynolds
Ms. Gayle Reynolds*
Mr. Franklin Rice and  
    Mrs. Bonnie Brewster Rice

Dr. Thomas* and  
    Mrs. Judith Riemenschneider
Mr. Timothy and  
    Mrs. Margaret Robinson
Dr. James and Mrs. Judith* Rocks
Dr. Richard Rodda and  
    Mrs. Janet Curry
Mr. Ernest* and Mrs. Beatrice Rothel
Mr. Gordon Roy
Mr. William Sano and  
    Mr. Paul Hillson
Mr. Raymond* and  
    Mrs. Florence Sarles
Miss Rose Schalla
Mr. Steven Schecter and  
    Mrs. Elizabeth Dery
Mr. Edward and Mrs. Marlene Schenk
Rev. Charles and  
    Mrs. Marion* Schepel
Mr. Robert Schrade
Mr. Roger Schulte
Mr. Walter* and Mrs. Marna Schulz
Miss Martha Schwartz
Mr. Thomas and  
    Mrs. Jacquelin Seddon
Mr. Robert* and Mrs. Norine Sharp
Mr. Thomas, Jr. and  
    Mrs. Bonnie Sharp
Dr. Neille* and Mrs. Jeanne Shoemaker
Miss Judith Silk*
Mr. Gene* and Mrs. Elisabeth Simon
Dr. John* and  
    Mrs. Marjorie* Sinnema
Mr. Lawrence Sklenka
Ms. Rosemarie Sklenka
Ms. Deborah Smith and  
    Ms. Elaine Bennethum
Mr. Eddie Smith
Mr. John David and Mrs. Sylvia Smith
Mr. Dale and  
    Mrs. Lauren Smithandrews
Mrs. Doris Snedeker
Mr. John Southard
Ms. Margaret Southard
Dr. Dan and Mrs. Cynthia Spengler
Mr. Del* and Mrs. Anne Spitzer
Mr. William and  
    Mrs. Geraldine* Stanley
Mr. Greg Stark
Mr. Robert and  
    Mrs. Roz Estes Stearns
Mr. Frank* and Mrs. Donna Steingass

Mr. William Stewart and  
    Mr. Peter Laugesen
Mr. Don and Mrs. Sandra Sullivan
Mrs. Donna Sullivan
Mr. William and Mrs. Pamela Summers
Dr. Frederick* and Mrs. Patricia Suppes
Mr. Allan and Dr. Jo Swanson
Mr. Donald and  
    Mrs. M. Dawn* Swegan
Mr. James and Mrs. Jacquelyn Taggart
Mr. Dennis Taylor
Mr. Allen and Mrs. Ruth Theis
Mr. Ted and Mrs. Irene Theodore
Mr. Roy and Mrs. Carol Thomas
Dr. Carol A. Thompson
Mr. Willard* and Mrs. Carol Tidyman
Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Diane Tyrrell
Ms. Jane Urban
Mr. Kurt and Mrs. Nancy Utterback
Dr. Evangelo and  
    Mrs. Karen Vagianos
Mr. Charles and Mrs. Jeanette VanDeMotter
Mr. Donald* and  
    Mrs. Madelon VanDeusen
Mr. Steven Vargo
Rev. Ginny Vigrass
Mr. Michael and  
    Mrs. Suzanne Walczak
Mr. John* and Mrs. Isobel Wayrick
Mr. John and Mrs. Sharon Weber
Dr. Jeffrey West
Rev. Paul Whipple
Dr. Edward and Mrs. Diane White
Ms. Rebecca White
Mr. Fred* and Mrs. Marguerite Wilder
Mr. Roy and Mrs. Margaret* Williams
Miss Joan Wilson
Mr. Robert* and Mrs. Julia Wilson
Mrs. Phyllis Wilson
Mr. Thomas* and  
    Mrs. Carolyn Wilson
Ms. Ann Wolf
Dr. Joseph and  
    Mrs. Jaquelin Yavornitzky
Mr. James and Mrs. Betty Yochim
Mr. Kenneth and Mrs. Trula Yoshino
Mr. Vincent* and  
    Mrs. Laurene Young
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Irene Zito

IMPACT 
2014–15 : 10 former BW Scholars enrolled as first-year students at Baldwin Wallace in Fall 2015.IMPACT 

2014–15 : 26  of  30 participants in the BW Scholars Program, a college access program (funded by gifts 
from corporations and foundations) for at-risk young men in the Cleveland Metropolitan 
School District, graduated from high school on schedule with their peers. 
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Despite CIG’s short history, innovation  
can be traced all the way back to BW’s 
founder, John Baldwin. A champion for 

access to education, he established the precursor  
to Baldwin Wallace in 1845 through a gift of  
land. His motive for launching a school like BW 
was personal: his own mother was denied entry 
to college because of  her gender. As a successful 
stone quarry owner and one of  Berea’s first  
and best-known entrepreneurs, his innovative 
thinking led to a solution that has endured two 
additional centuries, creating a school committed 
to education regardless of  race, gender, creed or 
ability to pay.

Today, entrepreneurship has its own home at 
BW. CIG was built on an entrepreneurial  
foundation in 2006 with a $1.6 million grant 
from the Burton D. Morgan & Ewing Marion 
Kauffmann Foundations. Led by founding  
director Dr. Peter Rea, CIG’s goal was to expand  
BW’s entrepreneurial history and existing  
initiatives, and the impact for students and the 
broader community has been astounding. 

CIG’s Mission
The Center for Innovation & Growth’s mission 
is to infuse innovation and entrepreneurship 
campus-wide and contribute to regional economic 
development. It is an inclusive co-curricular  
program, welcome to students in all majors. The 
goal of  CIG is to develop the next generation  

of  leaders who can start, grow and reinvent 
things, whether they launch their own businesses 
or work for established companies.

The unique way CIG integrates liberal arts and 
entrepreneurship is through the application of  
classical virtues: courage, faith, justice, prudence, 
temperance, love and hope. These virtues are used 
as a common language for teaching character-
based leadership, a time-honored way of  living a 
personally meaningful life. If  character is about 
identity and entrepreneurship is about action, they 
form a strong foundation on which to base a program.

CIG’s Signature Programs
The mission of  CIG is at the core of  everything 
that happens at the Center, but students are why 
it all happens. CIG impacts the lives of  Baldwin 
Wallace students through three signature  
programs: The Ratcliffe Student Fellows Program, 
CIG Growth Practice Internship and Blackstone 
LaunchPad (BLP).

Each academic year, approximately 80 students 
are nominated by BW faculty, staff and coaches 
to participate in the Ratcliffe Student Fellows 
Program. This program gives students the  
opportunity to experience and explore what  
entrepreneurship and innovation, guided by 
integrity, can mean in their lives and careers. 
Students meet leaders in innovation, network 
with local entrepreneurs and create and test the 
feasibility of  new ventures. Simply put, this  

program focuses on the art and science of   
entrepreneurship.

CIG Growth Practice Internship allows students 
to serve as consultants on projects for real-world 
clients like Parker Hannifin, GOJO Industries,  
Cleveland Cliffs, Westfield Insurance and 
OEConnection. In 2015, the program hosted  
ten Growth Practice Interns, the largest cohort  
to date. Together, these interns served on  
professionally-led project teams to conduct 
primary and secondary market research to help 
organizations overcome barriers to growth. 
At the conclusion of  each project, the interns 
presented their research findings and strategic 
recommendations to senior leadership teams. To 
prepare them for this experience, the intern team 
completed four weeks of  intensive presentation 
coaching with Scott Plate, chair of  BW’s Music  
Theatre program. Current interns, as well as 
those who have graduated, report this internship 
is transformational. Clients share that the project 
work CIG interns deliver compares very favorably 
with the quality of  work they would expect from 
a top-tier consulting firm.

The Center for Innovation & Growth also supports  
students who aspire to start new ventures. Now  
entering its fourth year at BW, Blackstone 
LaunchPad is an innovative program that presents 
entrepreneurship as a viable career path and offers 
students, faculty and alumni concrete tools and 
guidance to transform ideas into thriving businesses. 

BLP provides just-in-time resources, one-on-one 
coaching, access to a network of  mentors, and  
a place where the student entrepreneur can  
find other like-minded students. The program 
prepares students to launch new ventures that 
create jobs northeast Ohio needs. BLP is practical 
and engages students with the region’s entrepre-
neurial ecosystem. The program is co-funded 

in Ohio by The Burton D. Morgan Foundation 
and the Blackstone Charitable Foundation and 
replicates The Launch Pad, which was created in 
2008 at the University of  Miami. 

Each year, BLP staff provide entrepreneurial 
education to approximately 800 members of  the 
BW community through seminars and classroom 
presentations. In addition, students and alumni 
can submit venture forms describing a business 
idea and receive counseling and guidance as they 
work to bring their plan to fruition. According 
to Director Mike Nock, in the three years of  the 
program’s existence at BW, he has worked with 
students and alumni on 180 venture ideas and 
estimates at least 30 ventures have resulted from 
the education they received through the BLP.

The Impact of Philanthropy:

BW’s Home for Entrepreneurship
By Lacey Kogelnik, Director, Center for Innovation & Growth

Ten years ago, the spot that now houses the Center for Innovation 
& Growth (CIG) was a little-used corner on the north side of the BW 
campus. As the CIG building took shape in the coming years, an array 
of opportunities designed to cultivate an entrepreneurial mindset and 
skill set across the University grew, with roots established in the early 
days of Baldwin Wallace. 
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KEY TO THE DEVELOPMENT OF THE CENTER FOR INNOVATION AND 
GROWTH were (from left) Professor Alan Kolp, current CIG Director Lacey 
Kogelnik, and Peter Rea, CIG’s first director.

A TEAM OF STUDENTS SPENT LAST SUMMER as Growth Practice Interns, 
sharpening their business and entrepreneurial skills.



Gratitude for Opportunities
It is because of  the continued generosity of  our 
funders that programs like this are possible.  
Carole Ratcliffe ’68, an accomplished BW student  
athlete, is a successful entrepreneur and generous 
supporter of  the program. The Philip E. & Carole  
R. Ratcliffe Foundation pledged $1million to fund  
the Ratcliffe Student Fellows Program and its 
complementary internship program within CIG’s 
Growth Practice. The Foundation’s goal is to  
support students in developing an entrepreneurial 

skillset. The PNC Foundation, Parker Hannifin 
Corporation, Sherwin-Williams Company and 
the John P. Murphy Foundation provided capital 
support for the Center for Innovation & Growth. 
Jim ’58 and Sally Thomas also helped make  
the Center possible through their support of  the 
Thomas Family Center for Science and  
Innovation, the complex that houses both CIG 
and several of  BW’s science programs.

Everyone connected to CIG continues to  
be grateful for these opportunities, including  
students, faculty, staff and the partners served in 
the community. In fact, gratitude has become  
a guiding principle at CIG. The benefits of   
gratitude are hard to debate—it increases 
physical and emotional health, it generates social 
capital and boosts careers. The intern workroom 
is home to the Gratitude Wall, and every day the 
CIG team is encouraged to post something for 
which they are grateful. 

Easily found on the wall are mentions of  sleep, 
food and coffee, next to statements like: “I am 
grateful I was able to be part of  the CIG family”; 
“I’m grateful for the relationships I’ve made at  
CIG”; to “all of  the real world experiences  
the CIG provides—this place is life-changing.” 
These are accompanied by notes with singular 
concepts like compassion, personal growth and 
helpful feedback.

We are grateful for alumni, donors and corporate 
partners committed to helping the Center for  
Innovation & Growth thrive. As we expand 
CIG’s programming, we welcome others to join 
the Philip E. & Carol R. Ratcliffe Foundation, 
corporate partners, sponsors and individual  
donors to make an impact.

The Center for Innovation & Growth is life-
changing. John Baldwin would be proud.

When the Ratcliffe Student Fellows  
Program began, student athletes found 
it challenging to participate because the 

program requires a year-long commitment. With 
leadership from Alan Kolp, Professor of  Religion 
and co-founder of  the Center for Innovation & 
Growth, and support from BW’s Athletic Director 
Kris Diaz, program staff created a semester-long 
version of  this program exclusively for student-
athletes. Now, there is a strong partnership and 
collaboration between CIG and Athletics.

David Shapiro, a wrestler, is an example of  a  
student motivated to turn passion into opportunity. 
He was nominated by his coach for the Ratcliffe 
Student Fellows Program and has been actively 
involved with CIG ever since.

Last spring, David was awarded the Northeast 
Ohio Project Management Institute Award for 
exceptional work and growth throughout his 
internship at CIG.  His wrestling teammates 
have also recognized him as the hardest working 

and most dedicated member of  the team. He 
describes CIG’s influence on his experience as an 
individual and as a developing professional:

“Baldwin Wallace wasn’t my first choice for college. I 
decided at the last minute to attend BW over another 
university. Honestly, I never really cared much about 
school. Wrestling has always been a way to keep me 
on track, so becoming a student-athlete may have been 
the best decision I ever made. When I was introduced 
to Alan Kolp and took part in the Ratcliffe Student 
Fellows Program, I was embarking on a whole new 
way of  learning. I got the internship with CIG the 
summer after my freshman year fresh out of  the 
student-athlete colloquium. I met with Alan during 
finals week hoping to figure out a way to be more 
involved and landed an internship. 

As a young intern, I struggled with the confidence  
that I had the intangibles and intelligence to perform 
at a high level. I was surrounded by older students 
who not only had much higher grades but a much 
stronger work ethic than I did. I soon realized that  
CIG was different than a typical classroom  
environment. Similar to a sports team, you feel as 
though everyone is working to make each other better. 
Without hesitation, I gravitated toward this culture. 

I have been fortunate to learn so many life and  
professional skills because I am a part of  CIG. 
When people ask me about my internship, I simply tell 
them,“I get paid to learn how to be a professional.” 
That is the best part about the Center for Innovation 
and Growth. The skills you gain here are necessary 
for success in any profession. 

I have learned amazing tools from the Center, including  
organizational skills, note taking skills, how to make 
an Excel spread sheet, and how to think outside the 
box. The most important thing I have learned is that 
I gained another family from CIG. Without CIG, 
I would have been content with being a part of  the 
BW wrestling family, but I would not have been able 
to have the success I’ve had thus far, athletically  
and academically. CIG has given me the courage  
to take risks and make sure my voice is heard. It 
has given me the love and compassion I need to be a 
leader in my community, and for that I am blessed.”

CIG: The Student Experience
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BALDWIN WALLACE’S BLACKSTONE LAUNCHPAD director Mike Nock (left), 
discusses opportunities for students with representatives of Bad Girl Ventures, a 
nonprofit group dedicated to the support of female entrepreneurs, in the Center 
for Innovation and Growth.
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Steve Boesel 
Sarasota, FL

Don Bogus  
Chagrin Falls, OH

George Boyer 
Jamestown, RI

Paul Carleton  
Shaker Heights, OH

Bill Carmel   
Bay Village, OH

Paul Clark   
Shaker Heights, OH

Corey Clay   
Lakewood, OH

Pam Connolly  
Long Boat Key, FL

Robin Cottingham  
University Heights, OH

Ryan Cross   
Cleveland, OH 

Jim Davidson  
Malvern, PA

Agnes Dover  
Alexandria, VA

Lutul Farrow  
Strongsville, OH

Gina France  
Medina, OH

Bennett Gaines  
Richfield, OH 

Dan Hagen  
Brecksville, OH

Michael Hanna  
Bethany Beach, DE

John Hoyt   
Allison Park, PA

Steve Koenig  
San Antonio, TX

John Kropf   
Orrville, OH

Debra Lyons  
Westfield Center, OH

Kenneth Marks  
Pepper Pike, OH 

Rev. Dave Martin  
Lakeside, OH

Wade Massad  
Rocky River, OH

Randy McShepard  
Beachwood, OH

Ed Napoleon  
Strongsville, OH

Steve Nobil  
Aurora, OH

Paul Pendleton  
Sagamore Hills, OH

Vince Petrella  
Westlake, OH

Chuck Rotuno  
Wooster, OH

Bill Summers  
Rocky River, OH

Mark Summers  
Avon Lake, OH

Elizabeth Swailes  
Oxford, OH

Donna Zapis Thomas  
Rocky River, OH

James Thomas  
Los Angeles, CA

Lee Thomas  
Gates Mills, OH

Floyd Trouten  
Strongsville, OH

Michael Vadini  
Charlotte, NC

Tom Waltermire  
Akron, OH

Susan Zanetti  
Bay Village, OH

Chris Zito   
Rocky River, OH  
  
 

Board of  Trustees

Gifts of any size  
make a difference  

to BW students.

$15
buys a lab coat  

used by a student  
in a science lab

$37
buys a musical score  

for the Jones  
Music Library

$50
pays for firing a kiln  

to finish student  
ceramic and  

sculpture projects

$60
buys a subscription  

to the Wall Street  
Journal for use by  
business students

$150
buys a varsity  

uniform for  
one student-athlete

$270
buys supplies used in 
treatment by student 

speech therapists

$2,000
provides a scholarship so a deserving  
senior can finish his/her last semester

$4,500
buys a treadmill for the  

student recreation center


